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House of Representatives Wednesday, May 9, 1979 43

;CLERK:

Calendar 937, File 744, House Bill No. 6104, AN ACT

LCONCERNING THE ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN. Favorable
report of the Committee on Government Administration and Elections,
REP. MORGAN: (56th)

Mr. Speaker.

SPEAKER ABATE:

Rep. Chester Morgan.

REP. MORGAN: (56th)

Mr. Speaker, I move acceptance of the Joint Committee's
Favorable report and passage of the bill.

SPEAKER ABATE:

The question is on acceptance of the Joint Committee's
Favorable report and passage of the bill. Will vou remark sir?
REP. MORGAN: (56th)

Yes, Mr. Speaker. I would like to yield to the Honorable
Robert M. Walsh from Coventry for explanation of this bill.
SPEAKER ABATE:

Rep. Walsh will you accept the yield, sir?

REP. WALSH: (53rd)

Oh indeed I shall, Mr, Speaker.

SPEAKER ABATE:

Proceed please.
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REP. WALSH: (53rd)

Mr. Speaker, this is a very simple bill, Aand, what it
does is it, through the Home Rule Acts, increases the numbers of
options that are available to local municipalities should they
care to avail themselves of them, in terms of their style or
manner in which theylelect selectmen. Mr. Speaker, the bill itself
addresses itself to allowing, unless otherwise provided by special
act, charter, or ordinance, for a head on run off between first
selectman candidates and it's a good bill.

During the deliberations on this bill, Mr. Speaker, it was
brought to the attention of the Subcommittee bn Electiohs that the
word act or charter ought to be sufficient and that the need for
ordinance needn't apply. The secretary of state's office, the
assistanct election's attorney, however, has clarified that matter
and made it very clear that the word law needn‘®t necessarily
include any enactment of the legislative body and hehce the need
for the word ordinance being included in thefe which gives the
town the ultimate option as to what it does.

When this act was testified upon before the subcommittee,
it received a lengthy endorsement ffom both sides of the political
fence in the area that originally requested the éct be proposed,
and that's Willington. Selectmen from both the Democratic and
Republican foe almost unanimously endorsed it.

It's a good bill and I urge its passage.
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SPEAKER ABATE:

Will you remark further on the bill? Will you remark
further on this bill? If not, would all the members please be
seated. Would the members please be seated. The staff and guests
please come to the well of the House. The machine will be opened.
The House of Representatives is voting by roll at this time.
Would the memgers please return to the Chamber immediately. The
House of Representatives 1is voting by roll at this time, Would

the members please retufn to the Chamber immediately.

Have all the members voted? Have all the members voted?

Would the members please check the roll call machine to determine
if their vote is properly recorded. The machine will be locked.
The Clerk will take the tally.
REP. BARNES: (21st)
Mr. Speaker.
SPEAKER ABATE:
Rep. Dorothy Barnes.
REP. BARNES:. (leﬁ)
I'm sorry, I thought I pushed the button but didn't. 1In
the affirmative please.
SPEAKER ABATE:

The Journal will so note Rep. Barnes casts her vote in the

affirmative.
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PEAKER ABATE:

Would the Clerk please announce the tally.

House Bill 6104,

Total number voting 139
Necessary for passage 70
Those voting yea 131
Those Voting nay 8
Those absent not voting 12

SPEAKER ABATE:

The bill passes.

CLERK:

- Calendar 938, File 762, House Bill No, 7885, AN ACT CONCERNING

NOTICE TO THE DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES OF APPLICATIONS
FOR APPOINTMENT OF CONSERVATORS OR GUARDIANS OF THE ESTATES OF
MONORS. Favorable report of the Committee on Judiciary.

REP. DYER: (110th)

Mr, Speaker.

SPEAKER ABATE:

Rep. James Dyer of the 11l0th.

REP. DYER: (110th)

‘Mr, Speaker, I move acceptance of the Joint Commitfee's

Favorable report and passage of the bill,
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THE CLERK:'
Cal. 999, File 744, Favorable report of the joint
standing éommittee on Government Administration and Elections.

House Bill 6104. AN ACT CONCERNING THE ELECTION OF THE

BOARD OF SELECTMEN.
THE PRESIDENT:
Senétor Casey.
SENATOR CASEY: (3lst)
mr. President, I move acceptance of the joint com-
mittee's favorable report and passage of the bill.
THE PRESIDENT:
Will you remark.
SENATOR CASEY:
I understand there is an amendment, AND I yield to
Senator Prete.
THE CLERK:

The Clerk has Senate Amendment Schedule A, File 744,

House Bill 6104, offered by Senator Prete. LCO 8543,
SENATOR PRETE: (l4th)
I move adoption of the amendment.
THE PRESIDENT:
| Do you wish to remark.
SENATOR PRETE:
The amendment very simply opens up the election process.

It provides for uniform election dates on which, ah, within
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which an on which the people would have a better opportunity

to carefully review all the related issues that come before
municipalities all at one time. I think it is a good
opportunity to continue to open up our election process and
I urge the adoption of the amendment.

THE PRESIDENT:

Will you remark further. If not, all those in favor
of the amendment signify by saying Aye. Those opposed Nay.

The Ayes have it. _THE AMENDMENT IS ADOPTED.

. THE CLERK:

The Clerk has another amendment, I believe, offered

by Senator Prete and Senator Skelley. _Senate Amendment

Schedule B. LCO 6891.

THE PRESIDENT:
Senator Prete.

SENATOR PRETE:

I believe the amendment which we passed should have

replaced the amendment which you have before us. They are

in effect the same thing. If we could just temporarily hold
on, I will take a walk over to the Clerk's desk.
THE PRESIDENT:

The Senate will stand at ease. Senator Prete will
approach the podium.. |

Senator Prete.

SENATOR PRETE:

Mr. President, it is Senate Amendment Schedule B which
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wassupposed to be replacement for Schedule A. I believe

what we have to do is reject Senate Amendment Schedule A
and pass Seﬁate Amendment Schedule B or will it suffice for
the sponsor of both amendments to indicate that it is indeed
Senate Amendment Schedule B which we want to pass.
THE PRESIDENT:

The ruling of the Chair is that you must move for
rejection of the amendment..

SENATOR PRETE:

I move the rejection of Amendment A.

- THE PRESIDENT:

Senator Ruggiero.
SENATOR RUGGIERO: (30th)

Point of order, Mr. President.. Since we have already

adopted Senate A, I would move at this time for reconsideration

of Senate A.
THE PRESIDENT :

The motion if for reconsideration of Senate A.
SENATOR PRETE: "

I would support the move to reconsider if, indeed, it
is in the spirit of getting the parliamentary procedure out of
the way so we can pass Senate Amendment Schedule B.

THE PRESIDENT:
| It is appropriate to make the motion. All those in

favor signify by saying Aye. . Those opposed Nay. the Ayes have

it. THE MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION PREVAILS. The matter is
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before us. Senator Post, state your point of order.

SENATOR POST: (8th)

Mr. President, I think you said the motion failed.
Did you mean to say the motion carried?

THE PRESIDENT:

PREVAILED.

Senator Post:
Thank you, sir.
THE PRESIDENT:

Senator Prete.

SENATOR PRETE:

Mr. President, I move that we reject Senate Amendment
Schedule A for thereasons we were discussing.

THE PRESIDENT:

The motion has been made for rejection.

SENATOR RUGGIERO:

A POINT of order, Mr. President. Possibly Senator

Prete would just like to withdraw Senate A and we wouldn't
have to take a vote on the motion, on the amendment.
SENATOR PRETE:

Through you, Mr. President, thank you for your par-

liamentary advice. I move to withdraw or I wish to withdraw

Seqate Amendment Schedule A.

THE PRESIDENT:

Hearing no objection, it is so ordered.
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THE CLERK:

The Clerk has Senate Amendment Schedule B. LCO 6891,

offered by Senator Prete and Senator Skelley.
THE PRESIDENT:
Senator Prete.

SENATOR PRETE: (M4th)

This amendment does exactly the same thing as Senate
Awendment Schedule A. There is some technical change in the
language. In effect, it excludes certain towns where there
would be some confusion. Those are towns where a city is
within the geographic boundaries of a town and for that
reason Senate Amendment Schedule B is the appropriate amend-
ment. I urge the adoption of the amendment.

THE PRESIDENT:

Will you remark further. Senator Ruggiero.

SENATOR RUGGIERO: (30th)

Mr. President, through you, a question to Senatox
Prete please.
THE PRESIDENT:

Please frame your question.
SENATOR RUGGIERO:

Through you, Mr; President, would this amendment re-
quire the towns of New Milford and Sherman which happen to be
in my district and have local elections in May, would this

require them to have elections in November?
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THE PRESIDENT:

Senator Prete, do you wish to respond.
SENATOR PRETE:

Through you, Mr. President,. yes, it would unless
they were part of another political subdivision or unless
another political subdivision were part of those'towns, in

which case they would be exempted from the purposes of this

act.
THE PRESIDENT:

Senator Ruggiero.
SENATOR RUGGIERO:

. Through you, Mr. President, to Senator Prete.  The
local officials in the Towns of New Milford and Sherman
that were elected this past May, two Mondays ago, or three
Mondays ago, when would their election be?

THE PRESIDENT:
Senator Prete.
SENATOR PRETE:

As provided in the amendment, November, 1981. In
other words, the candidates for office who were elected in
May would have a term which would exceed the usual twenty-

four months and would go through to twenty-nine months.

THE PRESIDENT:
Senator Ruggiero.

SENATOR RUGGIERO:

Mr. President, I rise to oppose the amendment. I think
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if the towns so wish to have elections in November for

their local offices, they would do so and could do so by
referendum. R Two of the towns in my district have chosen
May times’ to have their elections. I think that we should
not mandate to the local communities which day they should
have their elections on if they have chosen something

different and, therefore, Mr. President, I would ask that

when the vote is taken it be taken by roll.

THE PRESIDENT:

Will you remark further. Senator Bozzuto.
SENATOR BOQZZUTO: (32nd)

Mr. President, is it my understanding that this has
been called a technical amendment?.
THE PRESIDENT:

I haven't termed it as such. I don't know whether
the proponent wishes to characterize it as technidl.
SENATOR BOZZUTO:

Mr. President, I would simply comment that this is
indeed a subétantive'amendment,‘ WE have heard from those that
are having May elections their opposition and this comes as
rather a surprise on this bill and I would ask the Chair to
rule indeed whether it is technical or substantive and if it
is substantive, I ask that it be pass retainéd so that we
might reconsider this measure.

THE PRESIDENT:

The Senate will stand at ease. Senator Bozzuto, do
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you wish to withdraw your motion and substitute another

one.

SENATOR BOZZUTO:

Yes, Mr. President. I would withdraw my motion re-

questing a ruling by the Chair and would ask that this

matter be pass;retained.,

THE PRESIDENT:

Hearing no objection, so ordered.

THE CLERK:

The Clerk has been asked to Pass Retain Cal. 1004.
We will not go to CAl. 1019, File 1018. Favorable report
of the joint standing Committee on Finance, Revenue and

Bonding. Senate Bill 1681. AN ACT CONCERNING SURETY BOND

REQUIREMENTS FOR BIDS ON STATE CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTS NOT
EXCEEDING TEN THOUSAND DOLLARS.
THE PRESIDENT:
Senator Beck.
SENATOR BECK: (29th)
Mr. President, I move acceptance of the committee's
favorable report and favorable action on the bill.
THE PRESIDENT:
Would you remark.
SENATOR BECK:
The purpose of this is to permit small contract bidders

which is to say those dealing with contracts of ten thousand
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THE CLERK:
on the hottom of page 6, Calendar 999, File T44, Favorable
rReport of the Jolnt Standing Committee on Government Administra-

tlon and Electlons., Housge Blll 6104, An Act Concernlng The

Election Of The Board Of Selectmen,
SENATOR CASEY:
‘Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:
Senator Casey.
SENATOR CABEY:
I move acceptance of the Jolint commlttee's favorable report
and passage of the blll,
THE CHAIR:
Questlion is on acceptance and passage. W1lll you remark,
genator?
SENATOR CASEY:
| I understand the Clerk has an amendment.
THE CLZRK:

I think we were on_Senate Amendment Schedule "B" a few

days ago, so the Clerk wlll call 1t agaln, Senate Amendment
Schedule "B", File T44, House BL1l 6104 offered by Senator

Prete and Senator Skelley, LCO 6891, "A" was wilthdrawn on._

that day and "B" I pass retalned.
SENATOR CASEY:

Mr. President, I would 1like to yleld to my colleague,
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gsenator Prete.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Prete, do you accept the yleld? We are on LCO
6891, Schedule '"B", |
SENATOR PRETES

Indeed; Mr, President. Thank you, Senator Casey. I move
adoption of the amendment, Senate Amendment Schedule "BY,

THE CHAIR:

Quéstion is on adoption of senate "B", Will you remark,
senator Prete? Is there objectlion to walving of the reading?
Hearing none,'proceed, Ssenator Prete, Senator Ballen, |
SENATOR BALLEN:

We don't have a copy of that amendment, Sir., At least I
don't. Has it been passed out today or...

THE CHAIR:

I understand from the Clerk it was dlstributed two days
'ago. It's 6891, The genate will gtand at ease momentarily,
SENATOR BALLEN:

I have one, thank you, Sir,

THE CHAIR:

It's LOO 6891, All members are satlsfled? Provided with
coples? We will proceed with the adoption of ﬁhe amendment.
Senatof Prete, you have the floor.

SENATOR PRETES
‘The amendment hasically provlides for uniform municipal

electlon dates In all the communltles throughout the state,
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There is gsome exclusions but essentially this ls the concept.
Towns whilch have munlclipal elections in May have experlenced
considerable difficulty in putting before the voters the real
issues in campalgns. There's been difficulty, for instance,

on the part of the voters ln these towns to see reglonal and
state lssues that are interwoven throughout all the munlelpal
elections. You really have to know, as a voter, what are the
issues in other similar towns. What's golng on in the larger
miniclpalities. What's golng on in smaller municlipalities.
Where are the lssues and how dées éur town relate to these lssues,
How do our offilclals relate to these lssues., What have they done,
There's also difficulty in railsing campalgn money. This is for
the lnsurgents, and in every instance the dlsadvantage here ls
agalnst the insurgents and I think that.thls is not the kind of
electlive process we want., We Just passed or about to pass elec-
tion reform. Thls General Assembly has been diligent about 1lts
dutieg wlth respect to election reform and thlis 1ls certainly an
integral part of our lntentlon., There's difficulty 1n ralsing
money so soon after gstate elections. There's difficulty 1n ob-
taining volunteers. There are fewer voters who vote. 1It's very
difficult to attract candidates, quallfy the candldates, hecause
of the hold that the insurgents have and the unfair advantage
they have because of May electlions. There's a feellng in the
town and I experlenced thls as a Town Chalrman myself, in a town

that runs in May. There's a feellng that this ls not a noymal
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political process, that somehow it's just one great big little
league game and the challengers are looked upon as trylng to
subvert the town and the normal political officlals are doling
the normal thing and they're accepted as an lntegral part of

the government rather than ag candidates themselves who should
be calléd uport to state thelr case and to support thelr own
record, This 1s not the case, And there's difficulty in getting
people reglstered., Many, many people are not reglstered in a
political party, and I tbink certainly the symptoms are there,
and we look at this, my contentlon that thls 1s not a falr elec-
tlon procesa and when we look at the numbers, the numbers sub-
stantiate 1t. In fifteen towns that are not subdivisions of
another communlty, fifteen our of flfteen ilnsurgents were re-
elécted. The Town of Avon, 43% of the voters turned out. The
Town of Bolton, 27% of the voters turned out. This is not a
falr election process. Thls 1s a rather deliberate effort to
secure the positlon of the insurgents in these communities,

and T don't think that we should in thls day and age, in this
age of trylng to open:the elecﬁion process, to lmprove the
electlon process, to make lt a falr process, I don't think in
this day and age that we should consider retainfﬁg thls kind of
archalc electlon business. The blll does recognize in some
communitlies where there's a political subdivision wlthin another
political subdivislon that some prohlems could exist and there-

fore exempts sltuatlons 1llke the Clty of Groton which is in the
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Town of Groton and the Clty of Willlmantic whiéh ig 1In the Town
of Willimantic. There are a few 1lsolated lnstances, but the
bill goeg right across the State and at last brings these last
few communitleg 1n harmony with the rest of the State., I think
this is an excellent amendment, I think this 1s really first
quallty electlon law and I think that we ought to pass thils
amendment;

SENATOR DENARDIS:

Mr. President.

THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further? Senator DeNardig.

SENATOR DENARDIS:

Mr.bPresldent, Memhers of the Circle, the amendment before
youls a case of colossal, leglslative legerdomain, How we can
have thls amendment before us on this particular bill, thisg i
lssue having failed in commlittee, thls issue having failed
through the petltion process, now suddently and surprisingly and i
quite, from the point of view of the rules, quite objectionable, !
Mr., Presldent, we have an attempt here to tell a number of towns ?7
in thls State that have conducted their local affairs by virtue

of thelr home deslres and thelr home rules conducting elections,

local elections, in the month of May, that they must, by virtue |
of State leglslatlive flat, change thelir election date from May i
to November without any lnterest on thelr part that they wish

to do so. I can assure you, that there ls wldespread opposition
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in the small towns to making this change. The Councll of
gmall Towns in opposed. The Town of Woodbridge, which the
(good genator from the l4th District represents, 1s strongly
opposed. The town meeting Just a couple of years ago in the
senator's home town strongly opposed thls partlcular measure
when it came before the town meetlng. Currently, the first
gelectman and, I daresay, another review by the town meeting
would indilcate the same disapproval. Mr. Presldent, the fol-
lowlng towns have local electlons in May: Andover, Avon,
Barkhampsted, RBolton, Burlington, Farmington, Naugatuck, New
Milford, Sherman, Unlon, Windham, Woodhridge, the Clty of
Groton and the following borroughs, Bantam, Colchester, Da-
nielson, Fenwich, Jewitt City, Litehfield, Naugatuck, Newtown,
gtafford Springs, Stonington and Woodmont. If the Senator can
tell me one of those towns by virtue &f voter or elected offl-
clal resolution that 1ls In favor of his amendment, I wlll be
surprised. I certalnly know enough about his home town which
is my nelghboring town and I know the sentlment runs very high
against thls. Mr. Pregldent, in May, in the May electlon of this
year, ln Senator Prete's town of Woodbridge, the voter turnout
was lmpressively hilgh as 1t usually 1s in that town in local,
State and Federal electlons ln May and November, I know of no
dlsinterest In May electlons among the towns ln thls State. Mr.
Pregsldent, there are many good reasons why these several towns

contlnue to have May elections. They find, for example, that
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they are not pushed off the front page‘by thé neighboring

c¢lty in terms of coverage of thelr campalgn, We know that

the ma jor metropolitan newspapers in thls State glve ample
coverage to mayoral electlons in our major cltles, and we

know also that the nelghboring and suvburban towns and the

rural towns recelve mlnimal coverage. Does that aid the
electoral process? Does that ald the electoral cholce when
local news of vitél lssues in a small town ls glven miﬁimal
coverage on one of the town pages when the major preoccupation
geems to be the politlcal tussles in the central clty that
occupy the front page, the maln pages and the feature pages

of the newspaper, No, 1t 1s an opportunity, the May electlons
are an opportunity for these towns to air their views, and to
alr them with maxlmum adventage, but the central lssue here
goes to the questlon of local control. Are we golng to tell
these towns and cities that have had successful May elections
for upwards of two and three hundred years that all of a sudden,
now, because one indlvldual in our Chamber who was unsuccessful
in getting alhill through the éppropriate committee and unsuc-
cessful in petltlonling that bill out of committee, has now made
an end run to come to thls body with an amendment that is a
substantial plece of work and probably should be ruled as a
substantive amendment, because 1it's certalnly not technical in
any way, shape or form, are we going to allow thls through what

hag been heretofore an orderly leglslatlve process. There are
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o number of lssues here whlch strike at the héart of the legls-
lative process, whlch strike at the heart of the lntegrity of
@hat we do here, and, Mr, President, I would hope that there
would be others in this Circle who would ralse theilr opinions
or volce their opinlons and see the outrage of thls situatlon,
You simply don't do thls by the amendment process when you are
talkling ahout basic electlon law overturning two and three hun-
dred year old practlces by an amendment which, when it was flrst
presented on Tuesday, was described by 1its author as a technical
amendment, Technical?! Mr, Presldent, I would ask you to review
this amendment as the debate continues because at the appropriate
point, I'm golng to ask for ruling on the substantive-technical
question from you.
SEN&TOR PRETES

Mr. President,
THE CHAIR:

Thank you, Senator. Senator Prete, Second time on the amendment,
SENATOR PRETE:

Yes. I thlnk we're golng to hear many loud speeches about
the political outrage which we are about to perpetrate in thils
Chamber, Ceitalnly I understand perfectly Senator DeNardis's
political speech. There's no question about his outrage and it's
perfectly understandable, You should be outraged at certain times
when you make campalgn gpeeches, but I don't think I know Senator

DeNardls as belng unfalr to his follow colleagues and to accuse me
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personally of moving this leglslation becausé of an election

in Woodbridge 1s a lot of baloney, to quote the President.

{The real oppositlon to this bill is because the party from

the other glde, the Minority party, I might add, is so firmly
entrenched in these towns that it 1s impossible practically for
anyone to move them out and they llke that unfalr situation
that's created by these May electlons and I defy Senator De-
Nardls to tell me that I'm not right. I'm concerned about
legislation for the state of Connecticut, not Just the Town of
Woodbridge. How do you explaln that In fifteen towns, flfteen
incumbents are returned? Of course, they're outraged. Outraged
at the possibility of taking thelr 1little plece of ple away from
them in these towns. We talk about the town meetings. Well,
let me tell you something., The town meetings there's less than
one elighth of one percent of the voters turn out to make thelr
declsions and they're generally all employees of the town. N&w
how do you expect a town meeting to declde to vote in favor of
November electlons. Don't tell me that the local newspapers
don't cover local electlons, The other 150 odd manage to do 1t
in November. Why not these towns? It's a Joke, and it's heen
perpetrated on this State for too long and I don't want to hear

political campalgn speeches tell me that I'm wrong. I want to

48% of the vote came out. Windham, 34% of the vote came out., Of

course, 1t favors lncumbents, and we know who the lncumbents are.

see the facts. Farmlngton, 46% of the vote came out. New Mllford,
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of course, the other side 1is outraged. Of course, we're going
to hear the campalgn speecheg and the crocodile tears filling
up the Chamber to the windows. It's time to change. It's time
to put elections on a falr bhasls, not only for 150 communltles
in thls state, but all the communities in thls State. This
amendment is perfectly reasonable., It ls perfectly compatlble
with the other electlon reforms that thls General issembly over
the past elght or ten years have been trylng to affect. Don't
let apple pie and Yankee haseball declide for us what the real
lesgue 1lg here, It's an effort by one pdltical party to entrench
themgelves and stay entrenched and that's what lt's all about
and 1t's up to us to make some changes,

THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further on Senate "B",

SENATOR BALLENS

Mr. President.

THE CHAIRs

genator Ballen,

SENATOR BALLENg

Thank you, Mpr, Presldent. I oppose thls amendment. I think
lt's a very, very poor amendment and a bad plece of leglslatlon.
We are telling approximately twenty or thirty towns throughout

the State of Connecticut when they shall hold thelr local elec-

I think 1t's an encroachment upon the home rule and the local au-

tonomy of the towns 1involved. I think that they should determine

tions., I don't think that's the province of thls General Assembly.
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when they wilsh to hold their elections and 1f.they have done go
and want to make a change they each have a charter. They can
ﬁake the change 1n accordance with local regulations whether it
he through town meetlng action, through referendum or however
they make that change. I see no reason why we should determine
that each of these towns must hold thelr electlon on a certain
day speclfled by this body. 1It's an encroachment upon home rule,
I think it's a dangerous precédent. I do not think it should be
done and I would strongly oppose this amendment. Thank you, Mr,
President.

THE CHAIR:

You 're welcome, Senator. WLll you remark further? Senator
Post. |

SENATOR POST$

Mr. President, I, too, oppose thls amendment. I hadn't
really thought of it iIn terms of politics and outcomes of elec-
tions as Penator Prete announced., I really thought of it as an
lssue of people and thelr right to determine how they want their
government to operate. Senator ?rete has unfortunately suggested
that the outcome of various electlons 1s golng to be affected by
this proposal. I suppose what Senator Prete ls saying ls that

if people don't have other electlons goling on simultaneously,
Democrats ln these towns wouldn't have the advantage of coattalls,
and therefore, let's put them in on November when coattalls might

apply. What a sad comment on the process here and on the issue
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to suggest that we should declde our vote on this lssue basged

on whether or not a Democrat or a Republlcan 1ls golng to be
elected hy coattalls and not in November rather than independently
on thelr own In May. I had thought, and I still prefer to think,
that the real lssue 1ls whether or not we're afrald of people,
people who 1llve in these towns and have the right to decide whe-
ther they want théir electlong in May or November have declded
May. In two of these towns, in my partlcular district, Barkham-
sted and Burlington, they have the right any time they want to

to change back to Novembher, but the people in those towns want

1t in May. I think it's unfortunate that by interjecting politics
and creating party line vote you're trying to dlsgulse what is the
real 1ssue which 1ls do we trust the people in these towns to meke
a reagonable cholice between May and November., Shall we glve them
the cholce. You're saylng, No! I don't trust the people. ILet's
Just do it in November., Well, I trust the people. They want
thelr electlions in May, blegs them, let them have thelr electlons
In May. Want their electlons in November? That's fine, too. I
think it's extraordlnary for us to say hefe and oh, we don't want
people to have that kind of a cholce., ILet's impose on them your
will, not theirs, yours. Take away thelr choice, Don't give

them the rlght to have those different dates, and maybe somehow,
the candidates you favor will do better. Nonsense! The isgsue is
the people, not the party that wins that particular election. Can

we trust the people to glve them a cholce between May and November?
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Is that a reasonable cholice to make2 Of course it ls. Current
law ls a reasonable one and this améndment should he rejectsd,
SENATOR CUNNINGHAM:

Mr. Presidefit.

THE CHAIR:

senator Cunningham,

SENATOR CUNNINGHAM:

Thank ydu, Mr., President., I rigse to oppose this amend-
ment. I belleve that some of the implications of some of the
remarks of Senator Prete's should be answered. Also would llike
to note, Mr. President, that none of the towns in my District ‘
are 1ln any way affected by thls amendment because I only repre-
gent one clty. But there are principles involved here, the
principles of self-determlination, principles that a community
can declde certain matters for ltself. Now Senator Prete, Mr,
Presldent, suggested that hecause therewigser turnouts in some

of thewme towns, than he would 1llke to see that therefore there

was somethlng wrong with May elections. Mr. President, in ;
certaln clties in thils state, éuch a8 Hartford a§gw Haven, there
are much lower turnouts than there are In other clties. Where
you have a sltuatlon where one party ls domlnant, you usually
have a lower turnout for whatever reason one party or the other

1s domlnate. It has nothlng to do with May electlions or Novem-

ber electlions. Mr. President, for most of the hlstory of the

State of Connecticut, we held our electlions for Governor and for
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the General Assembly not in November but in‘the Spring. The
time came when we declded to hold it In November perhaps to

tle 1t to the national electlon, perhaps to save money he not
having two state-wide electlions. 1In any event, Mr, Pregldent,
tylng the elections to the time when you are concerned with
other general electlons does create more of a coattall effect.
There are certain boards in my communlty which are elected each
year because you have three year terms and therefore we have
actually annual electlons for portions of these boards, partl-
cularly I'm thinking the Board of Educatlon, and therefore,
every other year, lt's tled in with a State or National election,
go that 1t's determined not entirely on the basls of local ques-
tion, but on the basls of national or state questlons., There
can be a real questlon asked, Mr. Presldent, as to whether this
is deglreable to tle it in at all, and certainly, Mr, Presldent,
I think it is undesireable to tell these towns which has been
pointed out have themselves the right to change these electlon
dates, but have chosen not to. I belleve 1t's wrong to tell
ihem when they have to hold tbe electlions. It's wrong to tell
them they have to hold thelr elections in November. Mr, Presi-
dent, I urge defeat of this amendment. Thank you,.

THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further?  Senator DeNardls for the second

time.



Jat

=] “), ]
G B

Thursday, May 24, 1979

Page 76
SENATOR DENARDIS:

| Mr. Presldent, I respectfully réquest from you Sir a ruling
_.on thé nature of thls amendment, whether 1t 1is substantive or
technical and with the approprlate action if 1t is deemed hy

you to be substantive,

THE CHAIR:

There's no questlon lt's germane, but that's not the ques-
tion that you're asking. The question is 1t substantive or
technical, having read the amendment, having read the file
copy whilch pertalins to defeated gelectmen, thelr votes helng
counted and automatically lnecluding them ag a member of the
Boérd of gSelectmen wlthln a communlty under the present statute
as a rule a defeated gelectman does become a board member,

This would allow home rule to make thelr own declslon on whe-
ther the defeated candldate for First Selectman hls votes be
counted towards helng a member of the board, Having read the
amendment whlech changes the voting patterns of a number of
communities within the State of Connecticut from May to Novem-
ber, 1f the amendment ls adopted the Chalr under the Joint
Rules has no optlon other than to rule it substantive in nature.
It would have to go to the Legislative“Commlésioner‘s Office
for reprinting and come back before the Body 1f adopted., Will
you remark further on Senate "B"? Will you remark?

SENATOR LEONHARDT: |

Mr. President,
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THE OHAIR:

senator Leonhardt,

SENATOR LEONHARDT:

‘I'm golng to remark very briefly. I think that thils
amendment 1s really an open and shut matter., We have munlcil-
pal electlons conduoted every two years in thls State, and in
the towns in which municipal elections take place in the Fall,
hecause people are In the hablt of voting ln the Fall, many of
us, particularly those of us who are involved 1n elected poli-
tical life, are set wilith the 1idea that after Lahor Day campalgns
crank up and they go to early November, that first Tuesday 1in
November, first Tuesday after first Monday, whatever, the first
ten days of November, and that's been a tradition that we've

had in this country for many, many years. As a result of that
fact, participation in municipal elections, towns that have
electlons in the Fall, tends to be In the neighborhood of about
70%, still not as hlgh, incidentally, as participation in state-
wide and/or Presidential elections, but 1t does reach up to a
level of about 70%. In towns that hold municipal elections in
the Spring, when people are not, they're still in many ways re-
covering from electlion the previous Fagll and not used to that
electlon cycle in the Sprlng, the particlpatlon tends to run
about 45% - 43% Lln my own home town, the town of Avon during the
last election, and I honestly tblnk that's a disgrace and I think

it's very unfortunate that thls amendment and thils 1issue is hélng

R ERD
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in a lot of ways clouded wlth possible partlsan overtones he-
cause some people think that maybe more Democrats wlll vote in
‘the Fall and some people thlink thatnggz Republicans, the lower
turnout will beneflt Republicans in the Spring. Frankly, we
don't really know the answers to those questlong. That is the
issue. Let's put it out on the table. We don't know the ans-
wers., Lot of people thought the 18 year old vote was golng to
help the Democratic Party. It really bhasn't particularly. You
don't know how lt's going to cut as between Republicans and
Democrats. What we do know 1ls that there's golng to be a lot
more participation if we have Fall electlions because we can

see the towns in a Fall election now, how high the particlpation
is as opposed to the towns that have spring elections and how low
it ls. Frankly,~ln my own homs town of Avon there are a lot of
Republicans who are not voting in the Sprling electlons and I
have to wonder and speculate that a lot of them would come out
in the Fall elections, but that's not the polnt. I think the
polnt ls we're trying to encourage partlcipation here, and it
shouldn't get clouded hy partiéan politics. I think if you look
at 1t from a particlpatory basis I would really hope thls kind of
amendment should have unanlmous congsent in the Circle., Now wilth
reference to the home rule question, I'd 1like to‘submit to the
Circle that 1t's a bogus question., We already have a Title 9

of Connectlcut's General Statutes that runs some 380 to 400

pages, a State Jtatute regulating the conduct of all types of
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electlons, referendas, all types of elebtions'taking place at
the local level lncluding municipal electlons. Munlecipal
élections are already hlghly regulated hy State law.down to
great minutia and that's done for a very specific reason,
That's done so there lsn't a lot of discretlon left to local
officlals who could, in glven towns, act in a partisan manner
dependling iﬁ which town 1s controlled by which party. It
specifically and wlth a very careful long hlstory of thlis in
our election laws, has been carefully regulated by the Staté

go that you wouldn't have leeway for local partigan decilslon
making when we know that feellngs tend to run high iIn local
municlpal electlons, so we already have heavy State involvement
and I think to consolidate the elections on a November basis
makeé a lot of sense from the point of view of participation.
It does not run aproper of any home rule consideratlion and also
a very small and filnal conslderatlion it would make things eagler
in the Offlce of the Secretary of the State to have to run Just
one get of electlons per year and in that gense would have a cer-
tain administratlve efficlency and mlght even save the State of
Connecticut some money,

SENATOR DENARDIS:

Mr., Presldent.

THE CHAIR:

Senator DeNardis,
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SENATOR DENARDIS:

| Mr, President, 1f I may, through you, ask Senator Prete...
THE CHAIR:

Sehator, I believe this is your third time. I'm not
positive of that, but I think it is.

SENATOR DENARDIS:

The second tlme was to ask for a rullng.

THE CHAIR:

| That belng the case, proceed, Senator.

SENATOR DENARDIS:

Thank you., Mr. President, through you, can Senator Prete
provide Members of the Circle with any communicatlons or docu-
mentation that any one of the towns that I listed a few moments
ago have expregsed an interest by virtue of thelr legislative
bodyy executlve body, cltizen interest in termg of any mandate
that we might examline as interest in thegse several towns in
having thls particular change in a 300 year old practice.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Prete, 1if you care to respond,

SENATOR PRETE:

Well, through you, Mr. President, certalnly thls is not a
300 year old practice. There were multiple electlion dates until
not too long ago. Those multiple election dates created such a
pattern of confuslon that towns were glven the opportunity to

gselect May or November elections. This was some time ago. At
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one time towns ran in January, June all over the place and the
objective, of course, was to create a more orderly process as
lis the objective of thls amendment. When I talked of this
améndment, and I'm answerling Senator DeNardis's question I
think in a direct fashlon, I did not ralse the political issue.
The questlon I rdlsed was purely, and I might add that he dlid,
when I offered this amendment, I did not say one word about
Democrats or Republicans or politics. I'm talking about the
orderly electlon process and making thls State harmonious at
election time, There's no coattalls in a local election, but
there are relative lssues and red¥evant factors that people can

examine one town to the other, but there's no coattails in the

That's not what we're trylng to do. We're trying to create a
better atmosphere within which all the people, Democrats, Re-
publicans, Independents will be able to particlpate in our oo-
vernmental practlce. The question, do I have any direct com-
munications? Yes, I do is the answer, but I don't think that's
really relefant because the vefy fact that these communities
want to keep it Just the way 1t 1ls 1ls symtomatlc of the fact
symtomatlc of the problem, The problem 1is there's not emough
particlpation., There's no participation, and this 1ls the
problem and this ls:ithe answer to the question., Of course
these towns don't want, these town officlals, now let's not

make a mlsnomer here when we say the towns don't want.something.
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We're talkling about the town officlals, the Very ones that are
cemented into their town halls. Of course.they're not going

Zto respond and say, "Dear Senator Prete. Great idea." I

knéw that when we gtarted, so the answer to your question 1is
yes, I have some communicatlion. In most instances and practi-
cally almost every lnstance the local official who hag been
cemented in office by this system has declined. I've gotten

na communicatlon at all one way or the other. In some instances,
there were negatlive responses. I've received no letters. I

did query the towns, the polltlcal divisions, the complete sub-
divlisiong that would be affected and in two instances there were
affirmative regponses.

THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further? Pardon me, you still have the
floor, Senator.
SENATOR DENARDIS:

Thank you;er. Presldent, Mr. Presldent, I think the answer
to my question in a round about way 1ls that there is no resolution
or official call adopted in any one of the 22 towns whose electoral
calendar would be dramatlcally changed by this bill asking for thig
particular measure., I submlt to you and Members of the Clircle that
when the people of Andover, Avon, Barkhampsted and all the towns
down through and including Groton, Stonlngton and Woodmont,szzfof

them find out what we are dolng here, we are golng to be in for a

very rude awakening. I hope 1t doesn't come to that. Wr, President,
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I sald nothing about Republicans and Democrats coattall effect
of Novemher elections or made any kind of correlation between
ﬂhe May or November electlon and a number of political factors
thaﬁ might be examined., I slimply make my case on this basis,
The Council of Small Towns, and there are some larger towbs In
thls 1lilst as well, including Groton, have not asked, do not
deglre and wlll be outraged 1f we shove this down thelr throats.
Always interested to hear Senator Leonhardt deflne the issue.
It's almost ag if we have wisdom from Mt, Olympus. The lssue
is, he says, thus and so, The lssue that Senator DeNérdis
ralses is bogus because. The hlstory of our State ls thils,
Well, the hlstory of our State 1s'that the May election goes
back many, many years because it has to deal wlth the planint
schedule and happened to be a very appropriate point in time to
break for clvic affalrs. It goes back three centurleg and it 1ls
a practlice which 1s time honored and revered and the voter turn-
out in the towns 1lnvolved in many cases higher, on an average,
than many of the towns in the metropolitan area 1in which the
town with the May election runs'superior to nelghboring towns
holding a November election, so let us not be bulldogged by
references to voter turnout. The voter turnout in Woodbridge

in senator Prete's home town a couple of weeks agokwas incredibly
high and the Interest in the race in that particular town as I
observed it In the pages of the New Haven Reglster and the New

Haven Journal Courler made for a very lnteresting race. Senator
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Leonhardt says local control ls a bogus issue glving us words
stralght from the Secretary of State's Office. This ls a

(1oca1 control lssue, We are controlling local destliny on a

very lmportant fact namely naming local officlals wlthout any
desire on the part of the 22 towns to have thls kind of change
considered. In fact, the only public hearing that was held on
this partieulér toplec, a number of towns dlscovered about twelve
hours beforehand that there was golng to he a hearlng on a partl-
cular night here at the State Capltol and they came out enforce
to oppose this particular amendment which was at that time a
bill. It was subsequently defeated in committee, something

like 12 or 13 to l. Benator Prete found out about 1t and then
tried to launch a petition drive which failed. That's the legls-
lative history of thls matter. Iet's understand it and let's
understand it well, and let's know what we're doing on this
matter, I urge you not to take this step rashly and precipl-
tously on a matter which has come to us through legislative
slelght of hand, I'm outraged and I think you should be too
whether you're for or agalngt the merits of this bi1ll, you should
be outraged about the procedure becauge what we do castg an

lmage (?) about our integrity as leglslators, and I think that
that isvthe lgsue, That 1ls very much an lssue 1n what we do

and I think the remifications at the local level will be swift

and severe,

gt
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SENATOR POST:

Mr. President.

THE CHAIR:

genator Post for the second time,

SENATOR POSTs

‘Mr. Président, through you 8ir, a question first to Senator
DeNardis.

THE CHAIR:

Proceed,

SENATOR FOST:

genator DeNardls, I wonder if, through you, Mr, Presldent,
genator DeNardls knows the voter turnout in the Woodbridge election
that you referred to recently.

THE CHAIR}

Senaﬁor DeNardis, 1f you care to respond.

SENATOR DENARDIS:

Yes, Mr. President, through you, I believe the voter turnout
was in the 80% range, but I can't be certaln. Seemed to me that,
as I examined the numbers, 1t was high, possibly that high.
SENATOR POST:

Mr. President, through you to Senator Prete, would you con-
firm that the voter turnout in the recent May election in the
Town of Woodbrldge was in the range of 80%?

THE CHAIR: |

Senator Prete, if you care to respond.
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SENATOR PRETE: |

Through you, Mr, Speaker, that is exactly wrong. Wood-~
bridgé, I'm proud to say was one of the hlgher voter turnouts.
Woodbridge turned out 64% which ls well below the average even
for a local election. I don't know why we keep carping on
Woodbridge as 1f Senator DeNardls had some speclal knowledge

of my town. Fact of the matter ls 1f he looked over the whole
list, he find that the average was well below 50% whilch is way,
way below the State average, Agaln, I don't want to get into
the political pros and cons., I thlnk Senator Leonhardt spoke
that plece eloquently and what he sald wasg let's start thinking
about the election process in the State of Connecticut and stop
erying crocodlle tears over some incumbents who have managed to
cement themselves in offlce by this process., Let's change the
process, let's glve everybody a fair chance to win an election.
And that's all we're asklng in thlis amendment. We're not turning
the State of Connectlcut upside down and throwlng it off the end
of the earth, so lt's a reasonable amendment, and the direct ans-
wer to the questlon 1s Senator DeNardis 1ls wrong. It is 64% and
not 80%.

THE CHAIR

genator Post, you have the floor,

SENATOR PRETHES

Excuse me, Mr, President, if I may, I've been informed that
the information I have 1s inaccurate. The turnout was 59% not

64,
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THE CHAIR:

genator Pogt, you have the floor.

- SENATOR POST

| Thank you, Mr, President. I don't know 1f Senator Leon-
hardt is avallable or Senator Curry. We share representatlons
of towns iIn the Farmington Valley where there has been a great
deal of interest ln the May electlion process. I would llke to
represent to the people here In the Senate as far as I Know, the
people in the towns that I represent have Mgy elections, Bark-
hampsted and Burlington very much wish to continue to have the
right to have their electlions in May. Senator Curry, would you
care to answer, through you, Mr, Presldent, to the Members of
the Circle whether 1lt's your bellef that the people of Farmlngton
wlsh you to vote against May electlons and to require Fall elec-
tions in the town of Farmington?

THE CHATIR:

Senator Curry, Lf you care to respond,

SENATOR CURRY:

Mr, President, through you to Senator Post, I have been
ligtening with great lnterest to this debate having come in

thls afternoon undeclded as to how I would vote, I would say
certainlytEaZre are few publlec officials of whom I am aware
withln the Republlcan party who support thls move, That much

is clear. I don't think either Senator Post or I have polled

our constltuents on the question. I certalnly have heard a
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anumber of complaints from people even among those who are coming

out to vote on electlion day about the fact that it 1ls so difflcult
to keep tract of electlon process in the Spring and while I couldn't
begln and no one could responsibly in thls Chamber put forward a
percentage of any kind, 70% want to change, 30 don't, or vice versa,
it's clear to me the lssue here ls home rule and whether or not this
is a legltimate home rule issue. As far as what's good for the town,
or for any town, it 1s clear that an electlon day which promotes
larger scale particlpation and voter awareness (lnaudible) democracy.
SENATOR POST:

Through you, Mr. Presldent.

THE CHAIR:

senator Post.

SENATOR POST:

I wonder if I eould rephrase my question to Senator Curry to
try and pinpolnt an answer. I wonder 1f he believes that the peo-
ple in the Town of Farmington wlsh to preserve thelr right to hold
thelr elections 1n May .

THE CHAIR:

gsenator Curry, 1f you care to respond.

SENATOR CURRY:

Mr, Presldent, I wlll respond by saying this., In Farmlngton,

I regret to inform you, we had a 48% turnout in the last election,
so that 52% of the people of Farmington very clearly evidenced

thelr uninterest in participating in a May electlon. That's
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probably as accurate a referendum on the questlon as we'll ever
have and that's deplorsble and that's something that all of us
worry about so the only, I would say that there's a partisan
delineatlon here that probably Republican town offliclals who

are in the majority and have heen probably want to keep things
ag they are., It's probably true that some Democratic officlals
want to change‘them. The lmportant statlistlic which Senator Post
seeks 1s that of the popular will, If 52% of the people in my
town didn't show up to vote in the last election and if that in-
dicates how they feel about May electlons, then it probably 1is
time for a change.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Post, you have the floor.

SENATOR POST:

Thank you, Slr. Would it be accurate then, Senator Curry,
through you, Mr. President, to say that your view lg that bhecause
52% of the people chogse not to vote a majority of the people in
the Town of Farmington would prefer to change the election from
May to November or require thaﬁ electlons he held in November?
THE CHAIR:

geénator Curry, if you care,

SENATOR CURRY;

Mr. President, to cut thls as short as possible, I began

by saylng two things. One, that the legltimate question 1is

whether or not this kind of an election law is the proper sub-
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ject of local and state regulation and number two, I indicated
at the outset that nelther one of us I'm sure has polled our
ﬁeople or can offer any loglcal statistical support of elther
one of our arguments.and everyhbody here knows that., The only
interesting statistic which sheds any light upon the argument
which Senator Post 1ls trylng to advance ig that a majority of
people in my community didn't show up last time we had an elec-
tion., That's kind of an important thing and I'm sure it bothers
all of usg equally.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Post, you gtlll have the floor.

SENATOR POST:

Thank you, Sir, I wonder if, through you, I could ask a
question of Senator Cutlllo who's now in the Chamber in regard
to Naugatuck which, I believe has been ruled by the Democratic
party for a number of years, Semnator Cutillo, could you share
with us the views of people In Naugatuck, do they wish to have
required on them a change ln election from May to November?
THE CHAIR:

Ssenator Cutillo, if you care to respond,

SENATOR CUTILLOS

Mr. President, through you to Senator Post, the angwer ls
yes.,

SENATOR POST:

Yeg. Through you, Mr. President, you hellieve the people of
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Naugatuck wlsh to change the election date? .Have the State
Leglslature require that electlons be held 1in November?
 GENATOR CUTILIOS |

Mr, Président,-through you, yes,

THE CHAIR:

Senator Post, you gtill have the floor.

SENATOR POST:

Thank you, Sir., And finally I wish, I wonder if I could
ask of Senator Leonhardt whose digtrict adjoins mlne, whether
or not he helleves the people of Avon wish to have this Legls-
lature require Novemher elections In the Town of Avon,
SENATOR ' LEONHARDT g

I think the honest answer to that, Mr. President ..,

THE CHAIR:

Senator ...

SENATOR LEONHARDTS

essls that in the abgsence of a poll,.,

THE CHAIR:

+.s Leonhardt. If you care to respond, Don't Just shoot

from the shoulder, Senator. Go through the Chalr. Thank you,

SENATOR LEONHARDT

Thank you. Thank yous I think the honest answer to that
gquestlon 1g that in the absence of some kind of poll or some-
thing, we don't know, Senator Pogt, but I think we do know that

people tend to vote more 1n municipal electlons that are conducted
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in the Fall than onesg that are‘conduoted in the Spring and for
that reason it's a good amendment.
THE CHAIR:
' Sehator Post, you gstlll have the floor.
SENATOR POST:

Thank you, Slr, I'll just conclude by saylng that I think
in any community where the people want to have an electlon in
November, they have the right to do so and we all know that.,
The issue remalns as stated earlier - whether or not we are golng
to impose our wlll in contradlction to the will of the people In
those towns. There is no question in my mind that the towns that
I'm famlliar with in the Farmington Valley that have May electlons
want to continue to do so and once agaln, I assure you that it ig
in my view wrong, lmproper and unwise for us to lmpose a change
in election date and to requlre that electlons be held in November
and I urge Members of the Circle to vote against the amendment,
Thank you, Sir,
THE CHAIR:

You're welcome, sSenator. Will you remark further on this
amendment? Senator Casey.
SENATOR CASEY:

Mr. Presldent, very briefly, or at least I'll try, my purpose,
my maln thrust In the Elections Sub-commlttee this year has been to
increase particlpation in election activity., I think thls blll aims

at that goal. We've got two forms of electlon and a very unclear
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time in the Spring when people may vote and the statistles,

the electlon statlstles prove what Senator Leonhardt and Senator
Prete have been saylng. I don't think it's a partlsan lssue, I
don't think in the uniform election of the even numher years,
there's any greater turnout for one party or another and Just

like I feel that there would be no subgstantlal change in the
partisan activity 1f the Springtime elections were shifted to
November, hut I do think and I know one thing, and that ig that
more people would turn out bhecause there would be a greater em-
phasls of election actlvity of requests for election partlicipation
during the fall, We have the media bheamlng in at that time,

Right now, it's diffused., It's not as clear, People do not get
the word and it's apparent in electlon statlistics that they should
go out and vote and I feel that if we make thls change 1ln the State
law, we will be doing a good thing.

THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further on Senate "B"? Hearing no further
remarks e.e | |

SENATOR CABEY:

Mr, Pregildent.

THE CHAIR:

senator Casey.

SENATOR CASEY:

If a roll call has not been requested, I would do go now.
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THiE CHAIR:

It has not been requested, You have done so. Announce
an lmmedlate roll call in the Senate pleass,
THE CLERK:

Immedlate roll call has been ordered in the Senate, Would
all Sénators please return to the Chamber. Immediate roll call
in the senate., Would all Senators please take thelr seats.

THE CHAIR:

We are votlng on the adoption or the rejection of Senate
Amendment Schedule "B", The machlne ls open.

THE CLERK:

Roll call in process in the Senate, Would all Senators
return to the Chamber,

THE CHAIR:
Have all Senators voted? Have all Senators voted? The

machine ls closed. The Clerk will take a tally. The vote ls

20 yea, 16 nay, The amendment passes, At thls time, the Chair
rules the amendment substantive in nature and orders the bill to
be returned to the Leglslative Commissioner's Offlce for reprinting.
Call the next calendar ltem,
THE CLERK:

Clerk 1s golng to return to Calendar 810, I believe it is, on
page 5, Calendar 848, Favorahle Report of the Joint Standing Com-
mittee on Judiciary, Substitute for Senate Bill 792, An Act Con-

cerning The Minlmum Wage Gratulty Allowance, which we had passed

temporarily whlle we were awalting amendments,
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THE CLERK:

I belleve the Clerk has completed the calendar except

‘for one ltem that, I belleve, we might turn back to. Bottom

of page 6 and I would ask If we're golng to move on that to- mp 6104
night or not. Calendar 999, which we had previously referred

the Leglslative Commlsslioner's Office as a substantive amend-

ment,

SENATOR PRETE:

Mr. Presldent.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Prete.

SENATOR PRETE:

Yield to Senator Casey.

THE CHAIR:

We're on the bottom of page 6, Calendar 999. Senator Prete
ylelds to Senator Casey. Do you accept the yleld, Senator Casey?
SENATOR CASEY:

Yeg, I do, Mr., President. 1I'd like to move for reconslderation
of this bill and then ask that it be passed retalned after lt's re-~
congldered, Mr. Presldent.

THE CHAIR:

This particular bill was amended by substantive amendment.

The Chalr ruled wag substantive and was referred to the Leglslative
Commissioner's Office for reprint which would be returned to us

with the adoptlon of the amendment that was adopted, At this time,
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genator Casey, you're asking for recohsideration of the amend-
ment thét was adopted on the bill, Is that correct?
SENATOR CASEY:

Yes, Mr. Pregldent.
THZ CHATIR:

Is there dlscussion on the motion for reconslderation of
the amendment ?
SENATOR BOZZUTOs

‘Mr.‘President,,point of order,

THE COHAIR:

Senator Bozzuto,
SENATOR BOZZUTO:

Mr, President, I should 1like your clarification and ask your
rullng. Seems to me that we reconslidered thls very same amend-
ment yesterday. This would be a repétition of the same action
which I understand under the Jolnt Rules is 1illegal.

THE CHAIR:

senator Bozzuto, 1f Senator Casey's motion isg correct, we
are not reconsldering a partioﬁlar motion other than the one
that was adopted today. We are reoohsidering that amenduent.
There 1s no other amendment before us at thls particular time
on the blll,

SENATOR BOZZUTO!
Mr. Presldent, that's the very ldentical amendment that was

reconsidered yesterday and then passed retalned until today, so
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we're pursuing the very same course of actidn today 1n terms of
reconsidergtion that we dld yesterday on the very same amendment.
SENATOR PRETES$

Mr. Presldent,
THE CHAIR:
| fhe Clerk wlll have to provide the Chalr with the amendment
that was fonsldered yesterday and adopted today.
SENATOR PRETE:

Mr, President.
THE CHATIR:

The Senate wlll stand at ease momentarlly.

Senator Bozzuto.
SENATOR BOZZUTO¢

I withdraw my point of inguiry,

THE CHAIR:

_The point of inqulry has heen wlthdrawn,
SENATOR POST:
Mr. Presldent. Mr, President,
THE CHAIR: |
Senator Post.

SENATOR POST:

Point bf ingulry, Sir. I am confused. Why ls 1t necessary
to reconsider and PR this matter untll tomorrow since undser our

rules 1t could be recongsidered tomorrow?
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THE CHAIR:

Senator Post, we are still in segssion and a motion for
reconslderation is appropriate at any time whlle we are in
gesslon, tonight or tomorrow, and the motlon has heen made
tonight, The motlon hasg been made to reconsider our actlon
on Calendar 999. Having adopted a substantlve amendment,
the Chalr ruled that 1t be referred to the Leglslative Com-
missioner's Office. Senator Prete, the Chalr ingulres of you
having been the mover of the motlon, what 1s your: intention
of recall. Reconslderatlon,

SENATOR PRETHES

Mr. President, there 1lg some additional language which has
to be ingserted in the blll,
THE CHAIR:

The motlion before the Chamber 1s for reconslderatlon of
our action on Calendar 999 whlech actually in essence 1s the
amendment which was adopted., Ig there dlscusslon on reconslderas-
tion of the action taken previously today by thls Chamber? Hear-
ing no dlscusslon ... |
SENATOR CUNNINGHAM:

Mr. Presldent,

THE CHAIR:

Senator Cunninghan.

SENATOR OUNNINGHAM:

iwregueétktbat”wbgn»thekVO@eﬂbe taken, 1t he taken by roll,
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THE CHAIR:

Motion has been made for a roll call, When appropriate,

it shall be sb ordered, Is there further discussion on recon-
glderation of our action taken on thls calendar item? Hearing
none, announce an ilmmedlate roll call in the Senate. vWill all
senators please be geated,

THE CLERK:

Tmunediate roll call in the Senate, Would all Senators
please take thelr sests, Immediate roll call has been ordered

In the Senate. Would all Senators please return to the Chamber.
THE CHAIR:

The motlon hefore the Chamber is to reconsider our action
on page 6 on Calendar 999. If you wlsh to reconsider our actiom,
vote yea, 1f not, vote nay. The machine 1is open.

THE CLERK:

Roll call in process in the Senate. Would all Senators re-
turn to the Chamber,

THE CHAIR:

Have all Senators voted? Machine wlill be closed, The Clerk

will take a tally. The vote ls 25 yea, 9 nay. Our action ig re-

considered, The bill 1s,qgain properly hefore the Chamber for

further action on the hill at this time,

SENATOR CASEY:
Mr., President, may I ask that the bill be passed retained?
THE CHAIR: |

The motlon has heen made to pass retalning its place on the
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calendar. ObJection to the motion,

SENATOR DENARDIS:

I'1l hold untll after the motlon la passed, Then I may
address a question to you,

THE CHAIR:

ObJection to the motion? Hearlng none, I'll try your
minds. Those in favor 1ndicéte by saylng aye. Those in opposi-

tion to? _The 1ltem 1s passed retalning its place on the calendar,

g ey i'/’P
i 1
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The Chair recognizes Senator DeNardis.
SENATOR DENARDIS:
Mr. President, 1f I may pose a question, through you, to
Senator Prete to clarify the actlon tomorrow, I would appreclate
1t and then have the opportunity to make a comment on hls reply,
THE CHAIR:

The Chalr does recognlze you, Senator DeNardis.
EINATOR DENARDIS:

Mr. President, I ..
THE CHAIR:
Poge your question,
SENATOR DENARDIS:
Through you, I would ask Senator Prete, 1f he intends to
offer Senate Amendment Schedule "Q" tomorrow which, 1n fact,
would be identical to Senate Amendment "A" that he offered on

Tuesday?
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SENATOR PRETE:

I have not yet decided, through you, Mr. President, to
senatbr DeNardis, I have not declded exactly how I will handle
the problem which is before us. However, you will be the first
to know, Senator DeNardls.

THE CHAIR:

Senator DeNardis, you have the floor,

SENATOR DENARDISS

Mr, President, there aren't too many options that Senator
can exerclse, so I'm confldent that 1n making the remarks I'm
going to make, he will have the evening and tomorrow to consider
hlis narrow range of options, and that 1s 1f he brings Senate "g"
before us which ls, in fact, ldentical to Senate "A", I will then
ralse a polint of order about reconsideration because then, I
think, reconslderation will thus be in order and I would indlcate
to you, 8ir, that we have a chance to conslder that dllemma to-
MOYTOW e

THE CHAIR:

genator DeNardls, the Chalr responds, you're 100% correct,
and 1f the same amendment is offered that has been offered, it
willl be ruled that we have hadilt before us before, Further
business on the Clerk's desk.

THE CLERK:

Clerk has completed the calendar and 1s ready to go over

the consent calendar for today,.
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THE CLERK:

Imediate Roll Call has heen called for in the Senate. Will all Senators
please come to the Chamber. An immediate Roll Call has been called for in the
Senate. Will all Senators please take their seats.

THE CHAIR:

We are on page 30, Calendar 890, Senate Petition 68. The Chair recognized
Senator Baker, the Chairman of the Committee on GAE who moved that we maintain
the Committee's Unfavorable Report. Senator Gunther moved that the Committee's
Unfavorable Report be overturned. If you vote yes, you'll be supporting the
Committee's Unfavorable Report. If you vote no, you will be overturning the
Committee's Unfavorable Report. The machine is open. Have all Senators voted?
The machine is closed. The Clerk will take a tally.

The vote is:

23

i AT S 5555

43

e

The Committee's Unfavorable Report is sustained.

THE CLERK:
Clerk is going to turn back to Calendar 999 on page 6 of the Calendar that

had heen passed temporarily, Calendar 999, File 744, on page 6, Favorable Report

Bill 6104, AN ACT CONCERNING THE ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN as amended by

S i A

of the Joint Standing Committee on Government Administration and Elections, House
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cenate Amendment, Schedule B.

THE CHAIR

Senator Prete.

SENATOR PRETE :

Mr. President, I move acceptance of the Joint Comittee's Favorable Report
kand the passage of .the Bill.

THE CHAIR:

The question is on acceptance and passage. Will you remark Senator Prete?
SENATOR PRETE:

Mr. President, I withdraw Amendment B which passed the Fouse on Tuesday.
THE CHAIR:

Senator, you're going to have to move the rejection of Senate B. Senate

B has passed and is on the Bill at the present time. We reconsidered the action.
It is before us. Unless the Calendar is wrong, the Calendar prints that Senate
B is still on the Bill.

SEMATOR PRETE:

Mr. President, I move rejection of Amendment B.

THE CHAIR:

The Chair beliewves that the Calendar is in error because we did reconsider
our action on the 24th of May, 25 to 9 and in reconsidering at that time, did at
that time, should have at that time deleted Senate Schedule B.

SENATOR PRETE:

So that the original motion to withdraw Senate B is the proper motion?

e
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THE CHAIR:
The original Motion to withdraw Senate B, if the Chair is properly

informed, is not necessary because Senate B, in fact, is not there since

the Calendar does not say that, but Senator, I will allow you to withdraw
Senate B at this time so that there's no question that Senate B is with~
drawn. You're moving to withdraw Senate B, is that correct?
SENATOR PRETE :

That is correct.

THE CHAIR:

Senate B has been now withdrawn. Senator Prete you have the floor.

SENATOR PRETE:

The Clerk has an Amendment. Senate Amendment, Schedule A.
THE CLERK:

Clerk has_Senate Amendment, Schedule A, House Bill 6104, ICO 8543.

Copies are on your desks.

SENATOR PRETE:

I move adoption of Senate Amendment, Schedule A.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Prete, you are -

SENATOR DE NARDIS:

Mr. President, Point of Order.

THE CHAIR:

Senator DeNardis.

we reconsidered our action on Senate B. If the Jowrnal is correct, although
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SENATOR DE. NARDIS:

Mr. President, under Senate Rule No. 26, no question shall be
twice reconsidered. The records of the Senate indicate that last Tuesday
Senator Prete moved Senate A. It was passed by a voice vote. He then
asked for Reconsideration which was moved and passed and subsequently with-
drew A. He now attempts to present A before us, actwally C, in the order
of sequence, but A in terms of the substance and I would challenge the
validity of his doing that at this time.

THE CHAIR:
The Senate will stand at ease momentarily. What rule are you citing,
Senator De Nardis?
SENATOR DE NARDIS:
26, Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:
What page is that on Senator, if you know offhand?
SENATOR DE NARDIS:
Page 215 of the pocket manual.
THE CHATR:
Senator Prete, the Chair will recognize you at this time before making
any ruling.
SENATOR PRETE:
Mr. President, I have several references to Amendment C. It is

Mendment A which I am offering at this time.
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THE CHAIR:

The Chair, having been infommed in advance, that there would perhaps
be further action on this Bill today, did a little research and I will hence
read the history of the matter before us, following the transcripts of the
Senate to the best of our ability to follow, on Tuesday, May 22nd, 1979,
captioned calendar item was double starred for action in the Senate Chamber.
Senator Casey moved acceptance and passage of the Bill. Senator Casey
yvielded to Senator Prete of the l4th for the introduction of Senate Amendment
Schedule A. Senator Prete moved the adoption of Senate Amendment, Schedule
A and upon a voice vote theAmendment was adopted.

Senator Prete then moved for reconsideration of adoption of Senate A
and upon a voice vote, reconsideration prevailed. Senator Prete then with-
érew Senate Amendment A from the floor. Senator Prete moved for the adoption
of Senate Amendment B and after some questioning by Senator Ruggiero of the
30th, Senator Bozzuto of the 32nd concerning Senate Amendment, Schedule B,
Senator Bozzuto moved the calendar item 999 be passed retaining its place on

the Calendar.

Without opposition, the Chair ordered the matter retained. On Thursday,
May 24th, the aforementioned Calendar item was again ready in the Senate for
action and Senator Prete of the‘l4th moved the adoption of Senate Amendment,
Schedule B. After protracted debate and upon a Roll Call vote, 20 to 10,

Zmendment B was adopted and ruled substantive by the Chair and referred to
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the Legislative Commissioner's Office for reprinting. Iater Thursday, in
the Senate Session of May 24th, Senator Casey of the 31st moved for recon-
sideration of Senate Amendment, Schedule B and upon a Roll Call, 25 to 9,
Motion for reconsideration prevailed. Upon Senate Amencment, Schedule B
being reconsidered, Senator Casey moved the matter be passed retaining its
place on the Calendar. On a voice vote, the Calendar item 999 was passed
retained.

Today, on the 29th, the Calendar item appears on the Senate Calendar,
page 6. Senate Prete is proposing - originally intended to propose Schedule
C which. previously had passed, to be reconsidered which was in effect, Senate
Amendment A. Senator Prete did not submit Senate C. He resubmitted Senate
A. In my opinion Senator, being that Senate Amendment, Schedule A was with-
drawn and not defeated, was reconsidered and withdrawn, Senator Prete is
proper at this time, to reintroduce Senate MAmendment, Schedule A. Senate
Amendment A is before us at this time. Will you remark further on Senate
Amendment, Schedule A? Senator Prete.

SENATOR PRETE:

I move adoption of Senate Amendment, Schedule A.
THE CHATR:

Question is on adoption of Senate A. Will you remark on adoption?
SENATOR PRETL:

Mr. President, we have already debated this issue for over an hour on

at least one occasion. The Bill, very simply, or the Amendment very simply
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provides for a Uniform Municipal Election date. Dufing the spring elections,
it is very, very difficult to attract voter interest and in a way, subverts
the real purpose of elections and that is to get as many people as possible
to participate. Thirdly, in this age of voter apathy, this Bill is appro-
priate. We have, in many-instances, passed this session, election Bills
that open up the process and that's what this is all about. TIt's a simple
matter of making it convenient for people to vote, not difficult for people
to vote., And it is difficult in May and this is witnessed by the fact that
there are lower turnouts in the May-elections than there are in November.
Tt's a simple matter of making it easier for people to vote.

Now, this is not a Woodbridge Bill or a Democratic Bill or a Republican
Bill. It's designed to make the election process open and freer. It's
designed to make more or allow more people to participate. It's as simple
as that. I urge the adoption of the Amendment.
THE CHAIR:

Senator DeNardis.
SENATOR DE NARDIS:

Mr. President, I rise in opposition to theAmendment. Indeed this is
not a Woodbridge Bill; it's not a Democratic Bill; it's not a Republican Bill,
what it is is an ill-fated Bill and it's legislative history todate, certainly
lends credence to that observation. If ever there was a Bill that has travelled
a rocky and dubious road, this is it. TIt's almost as if the fates do not be-

stow their blessing upon it. I hope, in the final analysis, that it will be
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defeated and feel that somewhere along the line, the legislature in its
wisdom, will make that judgment. If the Bill should pass from this Chamber,
and go to the other, but while we stillghave it, and while we have a chance
to stand up and be counted, I hope that we will make that judgment. If this
is a meritorious idea, let it stand the test that is prescribed in the Rules
of this General Assembly. Iet it navigate the legislative labyrinth from
Comittee to the floor in the usual fashion. Iet us not do what Senator
Prete would have us do and that is, jam this Amendment which is more signif-
icant than the Bill that it adjoins, down our throats, without full public
hearing, without full view, without full opportunity for the public and us
to consider it and to consider it thoughtfully. It is a power play. It is

a power play that those who are or those who have been drawn into do not
appreciate. Please recognize that, Senator Prete. You have drawn into the
vortex of your power play, people who are now unwitting and unwilling advo-
cates.

This Bill make s substantial changes in our election law and makes
substantial changes in our political culture and our political history and
if those changes are warranted, do it the right way. Iet's not do it this
way. Iet's take as a sign, what happened here last Tuesday. let's take as
a sign what happened here last Thursday. The signs are clear. This Bill

is to die for 1979 and let it die now.
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THE CHAIR:

Senator Cunningham.
SENATOR CUNNINGHAM:

Thank you Mr. President. Mr. President, I'm very pleased that this
Bill is passed retained the other day. I finally am in receipt of some
information I recuested on this topic. I was most interested in the allega-
tions that it was because of May elections that these towns had smaller
turnouts. So I asked Iegislative Research for an analysis of the most recent
municipal elections for all 169 towns. I'd like to share some of these figures
with the Members here. In the City of Hartford, the most recent turnout was
40.6 percent; in the City of Fast Hartford, 40.9 percent; in Enfield, 30.3
percent; Groton 40.9; Norwich, 40.9 - excuse me, Groton 41.2; Southington,
39.5; of the other communities here listed, as a matter of fact, the largest
of those municipalities with May elections, had a vote of 69.4 percent. That
was in Naugatuck.

I'm not going to suggest, as one might and I'll give you some further
figukes, that the cities which have such low turnouts change their elections
to May to increase their turnouts. Rather, Mr. President, the reason for
the lower turnouts is not whether or not it is a May election, but rather
what is the makeup of the commnity, how close are those elections. In cities,
which are overwhelmingly Democratic, the turnout is low. Iet me give you a
few communities which also are low. Darien, 43.6 percent; New Canaan, 29.7

percent. Noverber elections, remenber. Now, let's look at some of the other
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communities and I'll give you all the figures for those with May elections.
Windham, yes it was low, at 34.8 percent, but mind vou, that's still higher
than New Canaan; New Milford, 48.7; Farmington 46.6 percent and Senator
Curry was worried but of course, he could point out it's well above that of
Hartford or Fast Hartford. Avon, 43.6 percent; Burlington 54.6 percent;
Bethany, Bethany had a turnout of 77.3 percent, followed, as it turns out,
by Bolton with 28.2, bhut I would submit the difference here is not whether
it's a May election or a November election, but again, how close is the
comunity. If it's four to one in favor of one party or the other, you're
going to have a lower turnout. Barkhamsted, 26.0, however. Andover, 59.4,
Sherman, 68.6 percent and the smallest community in the state is Union with
a 57.4 percent.

Mr, President, communities with a May election may have a very high
percentage turnout or conversely, a low percentage turnout. But so too,
can you have this big difference in November electio ns. You can have a
turnout of only 29 and a fraction percent in New Canaan or a turnout of
69.6 percent - there are only two or three communities in the 70's. 2As a
matter of fact, I think that perhaps the highest one in the state, unless
I'm misstaken, is that one of 77.3 percent. Offhand, here's one - there's
one higher, 77.7 percent, Harw:intbn. But basically, Mr. President, I would

submit the very premise of this Amendment is incorrect. Even were the premise

4798
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correct, it would be improper, I believe, .for us ﬁo override the municipal~
ities decision on this. But certainly if one, instead of just taking an
overall percentage saying well, tﬁe average for May elections is lower than
that of the average for November elections and instead start loocking further
in the topic, one would conclude that the difference, if any, is so negligible
as to in no way warrant such an intrusion on local control of local cuestions.
I would urge very strongly that this body reject the Amendment., Thank you,
Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:

You're welcome, Senator. Will you remark further?  Senator Post.
SENATOR POST':

Mr. President, I would like to raise a Point of Order, sir, and I

would like to refer you that my point is that under the Rules governing this
Body, both the Joint Rules and the Senate Rules and Masons, in the absence
of a specific rule, Masons Rules, page 159, says quite clearly that a main
question may be only considered once at a session. I think the Senate Rule
26 was referred to earlier and it's a different rule and I would raise my
Point of Order under Masons, Section 159 and make the claim that this Body
did, in fact, consider a main question which was Senate A on May 22nd. It
had the ability, under reconsideration, to either reject or support its
prior action. Senator Prete chose to withdraw his Amendment and prevent the g

Charber from acting on it at that time in that fashion. 2nd I would submit
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that presenting Senate A back to us today violates éection 159 of Masons
which states that a main question may be only considered once at a session.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Post, the Point of Order you're bringing to the Chair's atten-
tion was already brought to the Chair's attention by Senator DeNardis, I be-
lieve and because the Motion was not defeated and was withdrawn, the Chair
stated that Senate A was properly able to be submitted again which is what
Senator Prete is doing this evening because, in fact, the Zmendment was with-—
drawn. Senator Post.

SENATOR POST:

Mr. President, I chose to appeal the Ruling of the Chair, sir.
THE CHAIR:

You may so do. Senator O'leary.

SENATOR O'IEARY :
Mr. President, do you invite debate on the Motion?
THE CHAIR:

Well, first of all, we have to have a second to the ruling - to the
appeal. It has been made and seconded, appealing the Ruling of the Chair
that the item is properly or improperly before us. I invite debate on a
limited basis, Senator O'leary.

SENATOR O'LEARY:
Mr. President, I would suggest that the Motion that Senator Post has

made is not timely. When I look at section 159, Subsection 5, it states that
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when a decision has already been made on any qqestibn, the equivalent
question, whether in the affirmative or th megative is not in order. Now,
a decision was made but it was followed by reconsideration and section 398
subsection 1 says an amendment, once adopted may not bear to be changed or
modified except by reconsideration of the vote by which it was adopted.
Reconsideration meant then that we withdrew a previous decision, leaving the
question open, no decision having been made and therefore, I helieve under
subsection 5 of 159, the Amendment before us is in order.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Post.
SENATOR POST':

Mr. President, I think Senator O'leary misreads the rule in Section 5.
T thinkunder our Senate Rules we had the right to reconsider the action we
took on that day. I don't mean during the 24 hour period, but the vote we
then took. We are not reconsidering that vote today. We are now being asked
to rule again or vote again, on the same question. We could have, pursuant
to the motion for reconsideration, reconsidered our vote on Senate A and
either approved it or rejected it. We did not do that, sir. It's not that
vote which we are reconsidering. When it was withdrawn, and it is now being
presented, we are being asked to rule for a second time on the identical
question which I think violates Masons Rules in section 159.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Prete.
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SENATOR PRETE:

The Amendment is properly before us. The Chair has already ruled
once on the identical question, in effect, is Senate A properly hefore
this house. The Chair ruled that it is. Senator Post's Point of Order
is in effect, precisely the same as Senator DeNardis' and, therefore, under

the very Rule that they're quoting, is not properly before the house.
THE CHAIR:
Senator Q'lLeary.
SENATOR O'LEARY:

Mr. President, I don't think that section 159 of Masons is definitive

on the subject. I think that we have to read that in conjunction with other

rules on the subject. And clearly, they allow the Chamber to reconsider a

previous action if it is within the power to reconsider. A similar question

was put to you, a similar motion was put to you on another issue by Senator

Barry. At that time, the crucial distinction was that the issue had not been

reconsidered, nor could it be reconsidered because the deadline for doing so L

had passed. Section 398, on page 270 of Masons clearly says that whether
or not the Amendment was rejected or adopted, it may thereafter be changed
or modified or put before us upon reconsideration. We did not lose the
opportunity to reconsider. It was made in a timely fashion and, therefore,
we do have the opportunity to consider the Amendment again.
THE CHAIR:

The Chair stands hy its original decision, reading of 468 of Masons

on page 319, section 3 - when a motion to reconsider has been passed, the
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question immediately reoccurs upon the question reconsidered which, in
fact, is what we did on the particular given day. Citing on Masons, page
210, section 276, when a motion is withdrawn, the affect is the same as

if 4t had never been made. /vggilrt:ission to withdraw a motionis refused, the
business proceeds as though the motion or request had not heen made.
Motions once offered and withdrawn may again be offered by either the same
or a different member in the same or a modified form. That is what the Chair
is basing his decision on, that the item is, in fact, properly before us,
Senator Post. The Chair's ruling has been appealed. It has been seconded.
Discussion has taken place. At this time we will have a vote on the ruling
of the Chair. Announce an immediate Roll Call in the Senate please.

THE CLERK:

Roll Call has been ordered in the Senate. Would all Senators please
return to the Chamber. Roll Call in the Senate. Would all Senators please
take their seats.

SENATOR SCHNELLER:

Mr. President, would you explain the vote please, before it's taken.
THE CHAIR:

I shall try Senator. Senator Post raised a Point of Order. It was
seconded on a ruling of the Chair, on whether Senate Amendment A is properly
before the Chamber. An appeal of the Chair was made by Senator Post. That

is the question before the Chamber at this time. If you wish to support the
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appeal of the Chair, supporting Senator Post,you will vote yea. If you
wish to support the Chair, you will vote nay. The machine is open. Have

all Senators woted? The machine is closed. The Clerk will take a tally.

The vote is:
10 _YFA
25 NAY

_The appeal of the Chair failg. Proceed. Senator Post.

e

SENATOR POST':

Thank you, sir. I think the point that Senator Cunningham raised
earlier in the debate this evening were valid. I had donemy own research
along the same lines. We had been told here in the Senate that the reason
for this proposal was hecause there was a low turnout in the spring elec-
tions. Analysis of the practice doesn't prove that out. That's not accur-
ate. Now that we have that information, I would point out to you that for
example, in the town of Granby, the voter tﬁmout over a 4 year period in
and out of local and state elections was 50 percent, 90 percent, 60 percent,
72 percent and in the Town of Avon, you had a 50 percent turnout and in the
same year a 50 percent turnout in Granby, even though their elections were
in May and then in the next year, which was a Presidential year, they had
a 91 percent turnout; almost idéntical to the 90 percent turnout in Granby.
And my point is simply that there is virtually no difference in the statistics

in the voter turnout between those towns that have spring elections and those
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that have fall elections. Perhaps a slightly larger turnout for those that

have spring elections. There is no basis for us deciding to do away with
spring elections on the argument that we will have a greater turnout in
November.

We have a system which allows the people in the different towvns to
decide for themselves when they think they can have greater par ticipation
and a better reading of the public will. 2nd I ask you again, let us not
presume to take away from the towns that which they now enjoy; that which
they believe is in the best interest of their community and that which has
served them well, in some cases over 200 years.

Why must we here decide that the people of Barkhamsted may not have
their election in the spring and the people of Burlington may not have
their election in the spring? Why? In what great outpouring of public
policy, what great demand comes from the people of Comnecticut, what great
reason dictates that we must deny them that choice? I say it's unwise and
improper for us to impose that, to take away their options and to support
this Amendment and I urge you to reject it. Thank you.

THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further? Senator Ballen.

SENATOR BALLEN:

Thank you Mr. President. Very briefly - the hour is late. I would

oppose the Amendment for just two main reasons. One, the figures have quite
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adequately, I believe, demonstrated that there is no need for this Amend-
ment; that elections held in May do not in fact, turn out fewer voters
than elections held in November. And two, and probably more important, I
would say that local autonomy in this one important area of when a town
will hold an election, should be preserved and that every town should be
allowed to determine when it wants to hold its election and that we here
in this Chamber, should not dictate to the various towns when they must
in fact, hold their elections. Thank you, Mr. President.

THE CHAIR:

Will you remark further on the adoption of Senate A? Senator Prete
for the second time.
SENATOR PRETE:

Mr. President, briefly because of the hour. First of all, I'd like
to thank the President for investing the time - this matter was supposed to
come up earlier during the day. I'd like to thank the President of this
Chamber for the study and time that went into it. The matter was passed
temporarily. A great deal of study went into the decision that you made
earlier.

First of all, we will go directly to the core of the question. Certainly
looking over 150 towns, we can pick out isolated incidences where one town
will vote more and one town will vote less, but I noted that both Senator

Post and Senator Cunningham did not address the basic question and that is,
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of all the registered voters in this State, and the number of people
voting out of the 100 percent potential of all the voters in the State
voting, in May, there are less people that vote than in November. Now,

that is unequivocable and regardless of where the nunbers came from,
or which isolated instances we used, the face of the matter is that when
taken collectively, more people who are eligible to vote, vote in November
than those who are eligible to vote in May.

Senator Post said why must we dacide? Because we're the legislature,

that's‘why we must decide and where we have instances of inequities, where
we seek to improve, then it's our responsibility to improve and that's what
we're doing. There are situations that exist throughout the towns that vote
in May and we are changing almost daily, elections processes. There's no
question about the changes. There are some controversial and some not con-
troversial. This matter is no different than the others we decided, includ-
ing today. Now Senator DeNardis started talking about the fates as if we were
some kind of a group of seers or magicians. Iook, we're not determining the
fates. I hope that the fates don't control this Chamber. Intelligence con-
trols this Chamber and rationality controls this Chamber, not the fates. I
hope the fates never control this Chamber. We act in a responsible, intel-
ligent way and this is responsible, intelligent legislation which is designed

to open up the electorate process. I think that it is a good Amendment. I
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see no problems., I fail to see the powérvplay thét Senator DeNardis aliuded
to. We've heard a great deal of political talk from that direction and it
is entirely understandable hecause it is campaign time so we talk about things
like power plays. This is not a power play. If it's a power play, it's a
power play for the people so that people who have to endure the difficulties
and the obstacles that are deliberate in May elections. That's the power
play, if there is one.

So perhaps we have heard too many campaign speeches on thisg issue and
I, for one, am getting a little bit tired of hearing them and certainly at
this hour of the evening. This is a good Amendment. It's reasonable, elec—
tion law and it ought to pass.
THE CHATR:

Will you remark further? Senator Post.
SENATOR POST:

Mr. President, I rise sir, to raise a Point of Order, sir. May I

refer you to our Rules on page 190 of our Manual, sir. I raise a Point that
this matter is properly within the jurisdiction of the Planning and Develop-
ment Committee which has cognizance of all matters dealing with home rule.
This clearly is an attempt to amend our hame rule provisions, to deny home
rule in the area of spring elections and I ask for your Ruling sir.

THE CHAIR:

Senate will stand at ease for a moment.
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The Chair does not invite debate. The Chair having ruled that the Amendment
was originally germane to the Bill, that ruling stands. The Chair having
ruled that it was a substantive change (end of tape) (beginning of next tape)
referred to the IQO had the Amendment been adopted. The Chair having ruled
the Amendment was properly before us because of cited sections of Masons,
allowed debate to continue. The new Point of Order which has been raised by
Senator Post on page 190 of the Joint Rules of the Senate and House, Joint
Rule 3, sub m - the Chair will not invite debate. The Committee on Planning
and Development which shall have cognizance of all matters relating to local
government, housing, urban renewal, fire, sewer, metropolitan districts, home
rule, particularly the last words read, which are home rule and planning and
zoning matters relating to the Department of Econcmic Development, Regional
Planning and Development activities of the State Plan of Conservation and
Development.

There's no question in the Chair's mind that even though this is an
election matter, which certainly would have to go to the Conmittee on GAE,
were it a Bill rather than an Amendment, there is no question that it also
would have had to have gone to the Committee on Planning and Development be-
cause it does, without questionable doubt, touch upon home rule. Therefore,
the Chair rules that the Memberis point of order, Senator Post, your Point of
Order is well taken. The item has not been to the Camittee on Planning and
Development. The Amendment is imp:operly before us, For that reason and for

no other reason. That is the ruling of the Chair. That is the ruling of the
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Chair. The Amendment is improperly before us for the purposes stated. We
will proceed with the Bill unless the appeal is taken to the ruling of the
Chair. Senator Casey.
SENATOR CASEY :

Mr. President, I move acceptance of the Joint Conmittee's Favorable
Report and passage of the Bill. If there are no objections, Mr. President,
I ask that it be placed on the Consent Calendar.
THE CHAIR:

Is there objection to passing the item on the Consent Calendar? Hearing

none, it is so ordered. The item is placed on the Consent Calendar. Further

business on the Clerk's desk?
THE CLERK:

Clerk has completed the Calendar and is ready to go over the Consent
Calendar for today. On page 4, Calendar 498, 499; on page 6, Calendar 958
and 999; on page 7, Calendar 1034, 1043, 1083; on page 8, Calendar 1097, 1098,

11114, On page 30, none. They were all done by Roll Call.

The Senate is ready to vote on today's Consent Calendar. Would all
Senators please retum to the Chamber. Vote on today's Consent Calendar in
the Senate. Would all Senators please take their seats.

THE CHAIR: |
The machine is open. Have all Senators voted? The machine is closed.

The Clerk will take a tally.
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The vote is: SB 1608, SB 1609, B 7773, HB 6104,
SR 1007, SB 1315, 1B 5534, 1B 5241,
SER- T3 6154, HB 5475
NAY

The Oonsent Calendar passes. Further businéss on the Clerk's desk?

THE CHAIR:

Senator Lieberman.
SENATOR LIFBERMAN:

If I may, before I omit doing this, I'd like to move for Suspension
of the Rules to allow for immediate transmittal to the House of those items
that we have adopted today that should go to the House.
THE CHAIR:

The question is on suspension for immediate transmittal. Is there {

objection? Hearing none, the rules are suspended. The items are transmitted |

to the House.

THE CLERK:
Clerk has Senate Agenda page one and two and they have been distributed.
SENATOR LIEBERMAN:

Mr. President, I move for adoption of the Senate Agenda and ask that

that be incorporated by reference into the Senate Journal and the Senate
Transcript. |
THE CHAIR:

The question is on the adoption of the Senate Agenda. Will yau remark?
Hearing no remarks, those in favor indicate by saying aye. Those in opposition

to? Senate Agenda is adopted.
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THE CLERK:

Clerk has the following Communications from the Governor. Naminate
for appointment, with advice and consent, Walter R. Stecko of Hampton,
Connecticut to be a member of the Gaming Policy Board, effective July 1,
1979, to serve until July 1, 1981,

Nominate for appointment, with advice and consent, Herbert Schoen
of West Hartford, Connecticut, to be a member of the Gaming Policy Board,
effective July 1, 1979.

Naminate for appointment with advice and consent, Thanas Barrett of
Essex, Connecticut, to be a member of the Gaming Policy Board, effective
July 1, 1979, to =erve until July 1, 1983.

Nominate for appointment, with advice and consent, James G. Kellis
of Fairfield, Connecticut, to be a menber of the Gaming Policy Board,
effective July 1, 1979, to serve until July 1, 1981.

Nominate for appointment, with advice and consent, Fmily Alice Stanley
Wilson of Bethany, Connecticut to be a member of the Gaming Policy Board,
effective July 1, 1979, until July 1. 1981.

THE CHATR:

Refer to the Executive and Legislative Nominations Committee.
THE CLERK:

The Clerk has the following Senate Resolutions. Senate Resolution 170.
RESOLUTION CONGRATULATING TED PASHOS, LEGISLATIVE INTERN FOR THE 1979 SESSION.

Senate Resolution 171, RESOLUTION CONGRATULATING MARK G. STASKAUSKAS
OF WOLCOTIT.
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Senate Resolution 172, RESOLUTION CONGRATUINTING CEOFFREY HOWE
IEGISIATIVE PAGE FOR THE 1979 SESSION.
THE CHAIR:

Table for the Consent Calendar.
THE CLERK:

The Clerk has the following House Joint Resolutions. Fouse Joint
Resolution 241, RESOLUTION EXPRESSING GRATITUDE TO RICHARD L. LFEETE FOR
SERVICE R DERED TO THE GFNERAL ASSEMBLY .

R House Joint Resolution 242, RESOLUTION HONORING PAUL, MAYER OF THE
NORWALK MUSICIANS ASSCCIATION,

House Joint Resolution 243, RESOLUTION HONORING JFAN O. WHITON OF THE
NORWALK MUSICIANS ASSOCIATICN.

House Joint Resolution 244, RESOLUTTION HONORING FRANK N. ZULLO OF

THE NORWALK MUSICIANS ASSOCIATION.
House Joint Resolution 245, RESOLUTION HONORING EDNA LESTER OF THE
NORWALK MUSICIANS ASSCCIATION.
House Joint Resolution 246, RESOLUTION HONORING MAY ANN DUVAL FOR HER
COMMUNITY SERVICE TO THE TOWN OF CROMWEIL.
House Joint Resolution 247, RESOLUTION HONORING ROBERT I,. DUVAI, ON
TWENTY FIVE YEARS OF COMMUNITY SL‘RVICE TO THE TOWN OF CROMWELL.
House Joint Resolution 248, RESOLUTION CONGRA’I’UIATIU\]G THE PEOPLE OF
FATR HAVEN ON THEIR FINE HERITAGE AND TRADITION.
THE CHAIR: |

Table for the Consent Calendar. 1‘
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MS. BURNS (continued):
the signatures on absentee ballot applications and the other
outer envelopes of absentee ballots.

3) The system does not involve voters carrying signature
or identification cards. Some of these could get lost and
gum up the system, and if they do not have photos of them,
they can be passed from one voter to another.

We cannot afford to allow the confidence of the public in
the vote to be undermined. There have been causes of
fraudulent voting, both absentee and at the polls, in this
state. We need to protect the vote with adequate identi-
fication of the voters.

SEN. CASEY: Does the Committee have any questions? I have a
few guestions. : One, you mentioned the cases of fraud.
Could you tell us how many cases of fraud there have been,
let's say, in the last five years? Do you have any infor-
mation?

MS. BURNS: There have been a number of cases. I:think probably
Geil Orcutt would be in a better position to tell you. If
you'd like =--

SEN. CASEY: .I'd appreciate: that. And also the cost of the card.

MS. BURNS: Well; the cost, there'may be some cost at first, but
New York and New Jersey have  been d01ng it for years, w1th
no problems at all.

SEN. CASEY: Thank you very much.
MS. BURNS: I have the testimony -~

SEN. CASEY: Okay.  The next speaker is Representative Robert
"Skip" Walsh.

REP. WALSH: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, my name is
Skip Walsh; I'm the State Representative in the House for
the 53rd District.. I'm here tonight to address you on
the proposed bill number 6104. Let me begin by saying that
I sponsored this bill and I think that in its present ver-
sion, it's not entirely acceptable in terms of what I'd like
to see done. What it is is essentially an amendment to the
Home Rule Act that I would hope would be made optional,
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WALSH (continued):

and it would give communities an opportunity to pursue an
alternative method of elécting selectmen over the present
system that we have. It was never my intention, nor was it
the intention of the individuals who brought this matter to
my attention, that this be made mandatory for everyone who
is seeking a means of electing selectmen, but rather just to
give it time, if it so chose, through enactment of a local
ordinance, to create a head on fight within the polltlcal
process for its First Selectman.

So I would ask that, if the Committee deems appropriate that
the bill be raised to a Committee bill, and that it ulti- |
mately be given a joint favorable, that this simply become
an additional option for towns that choose to employ that
rather than the present method, which allows that each
party put up a couple of candidates, and then one out of
the four loses. If a town elects to follow this route;
fine; and if it doesn't, that's entirely their business.
In effect, what I'm saying is we're not trying to mandate
this for everybody under the statute; what we're simply
doing is giving towns additional opportunities, if they
desire them.

I think the bill in itself speaks for itself and what it
simply calls for is that the First Selectmanic candidates
from each of the parties engage themselves in a head on
political battle during a campaign. One shall win; one
shall lose. And the loser will be out of the picture, and
that's it. It's a very simple, elementary bill, and I'd
urge its support and passage.

CASEY: Skip, I've got a few questions. If a, right now,
an individual, there's four candidates for ‘selectman. Top
vote-getter becomes the First Selectman; the next two vote-
getters become second and third?

WALSH: Not really. The top vote-~getter becomes First
Selectman; the other two top vote-getters out of four be-
come the Selectmen. They don't have a rank order.

CASEY: Okay, so under your system, if a town so chose to
change its charter and allow for this provision, you could
have a lot of fights for First Selectman, two candidates
right there. Then on the ballot right next to that would be
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CASEY (continued): , ,
four other candidates, two from each party, if it had a
two party, or even more, if they had a third party.

WALSH: Yes, or for that matter, if they elect more than two.

CASEY: And the top two candidates would be in that section,
would be the other Selectman:

WALSH: That's right. It's simply that -- I think as we
know the Selectmanic process;, at least in the Northeast,

and I assume that it's probably true of the rest of the
state that's more rural, the First Selectman in a town is
not so much a legislator or a member of a  legislative body
as he or she is an executive. And in that respect the feel-
ing among the folks most expressed, especially in Willington
and I think you heard from Gene

On this, feel that that capacity is just as much an exe-
cutive capacity as it is in a legislative capacity, and for
that reason, what we're really aiming for is to have two
people that are running for, what in effect is an executive
position, although in the old days it wasn't face off a-
gainst each other, one shall be the victor, and the other
shall be the vanquished, and he or she is out of the picture.

PARKER: - I have two questions. Skip, obviously, this is
worded wrong. I wonder if you could get together with some-
one from this Committee and give us a suggested rewriting.
And the other question is something that I think I've asked
you before, and it's not clear on my mind. Why, under
charter, isn't it possible for a community to do what you're
suggesting?

WALSH: If there's a charter that's fine, Nina. The problem
is that there is still innumerable towns in Connecticut

that do not have.a charter. In fact, the town that suggested
this bill to me is a town that is charterless, and works

with just ordinance and home rule right now, number one.

And then a backtract to your first question, I'd be more

than delighted to sit down with the attorney that's draft-
ing legislation for the Committee and see to it that the
language 1is appropriately couched.

CASEY: Skip, if it's not stated in the individual town
charter;, were would it be: specified?

WALSH: Home Rule Act, Section 918a.
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_ REP. MORGAN: Thank you.

MR. CSIKI: I think that's quite a stack of papers, but most of
those things, those are brief statements in letter form
from people of the town of Willington. I'll read the first
one to you, and then when I'm done, I'd like to turn these
letters and so on over to the Committee.

. This is West Willington, Connecticut, March 24, 1979. 1It's
addressed to you people, Committee on Government Administration
and Elections. "Dear Committee Members: Having served as
a Selectman in Willington in the past, I wish to express a
few thoughts on.proposed House Bill 6104, introduced by
Representative Robert Walsh. The change set forth in the
proposed Bill would provide a much needed improvement in

the matter in which the First Selectmen were elected.
This, I believe, would be, provide better Town Government
in the town of Willington." And, I might add, that it's
signed by Leonard Todd, and he has served as Selectman of
Willington before.

Now this is also addressed to you good people, and it reads:
"Having had the opportunity to participate in the electoral
process for the office of Selectman, and having served in
that capacity, I endorse the concept contained in proposed
Bill 6104. The present system not only pits the First
Selectman and the Selectman candidate against  one another,’
as well as against their opponents from other parties, but
it is also very confusing to the electorate, many of whom
do not realize that they may elect the first selectman
candidate to either of the Selectmen's offices. It would
seem that towns should have a choice in this matter. Those
comfortable with the present system could retain it, while
those who wish the change might also be satisfied.

Additionally, the fact that a choice was available to fraise
this issue which now comes up and is dropped each election
year. Sincerely, James M. ."  And Mr.

has served as a Republican Selectman in the town of Willington
in the past. I have a few here that are from organizations.
I'll read them after. Oh, boy; this fellow came up screaming
like Ernie Schaffer did the other night (laughter). It's
addressed to you folks. "I am a former Democratic Selectman
and in the past have experienced several undesirable situations
which the passage of this amendment could help overcome. The
examples-are as follows:
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MR. CSIKI (continued):
a) In small towns with three-member Boards of Selectmen,
the candidates for the First Selectmen are often the strong-
est personalities, being political opponents in the election
campaign; to lose the first we still get to be a member of
the board but often is bitter and disappointed over defeat
for the top seat. The following two years the town is really
the loser as a result of this constant infighting. Many
times good government procedures are bypassed in lieu of
continuing the fights.

b) Many times, the losing First Selectman candidate is not
suitable or interesting enough to be a member of the board,
yet the statute as written permits the situation.

c)kWhere in the election laws are the losing candidates get
the option of still being seated? For these reasons, I ask
your support of the passage of this bill. Yours very truly,

Robert
Mr. . ' also served as a Selectman in Willington in the
past. Now if you can keep track of them -- this is to the

"Dear Committee members," and so on. "The concept in the
proposed House Bill Number 6104 is a sensible change in the
manner in which the First Selectmen are elected. The present
system gives the candidate for First Selectman an unfair
advantage. Furthermore, the present election process for
First Selectman does not always provide the town with an
additional smooth functioning Board of Selectmen. Having
served as a Republican First Selectman in Willington, I

urge this Committee to approve this amendment, Section 9-188
of the General Statutes. Sincerely yours, Alfred N

And this lady took time; she handled this one. It's addressed
to you people. It says  "Dear Committee Members: This
letter is written in total support for proposed Bill 6104.

I feel this change in Section 9-~188 of the General Statutes

is necessary to eliminate unwanted candidates for the Office
of Selectman. A person running for First Selectman should
receive only votes for that office, just as the President of
the United States. This is a much fairer way to seek office,
and give the voter a chance to place this candidate in office.
Each town in Connecticut should decide as to whether to
proceed in this manner, if they so chose. I have watched

a present small town of Willington accomplish nothing but
bitterness during a four-year stand because of controversy
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MR. CSIKI: (Continued)

on the Board of Selectmen. I trust this Committee will act
favorably on the proposed Bill 6104, introduced by Representative
Robert "Skip" Walsh, and vote for passage, so it will take
effect for our next, or for November elections. Sincerely,

Debbie our Chairperson, Willington Taxpayers
Association."
And this is addressed to the Committee: "Gentlemen: As

Chairperson of the group known as the Willington Citizens for
Responsive Government, I hereby endorse the concept of
proposed bill #6104, as p¥resented by State Representative
Robert Walsh, concerning the election of members of the Board
of Selectmen. It is the opinion of lthe group that the bill
would vastly improve the present education proceedings in this
town and prevent the candidate for First Selectman from
having an unfair advantage over all other candidates for
Selectman. Yours truly, Joyce Chairman, Willington
Citizens for Responsive Government."

I'll do my best. It's addressed to you good people. "Dear
Members of the Committee: This letter is in support of

House Bill 6104, an act concerning the election of the Board
of Selectmen. In Willington, the Board of Selectmen is com-
prised of the First Selectman and the Selectmen for municipal
elections. Each party nominates a candidate for each of
these two positions, and three of the four candidates. are
elected to office. More often than not, the losing candidate
for First Selectman is one of the three seated on the Board.
I wish to make two points that have convinced me and hopefully
will convice you that the proposed act before you is needed
to prevent the existing inequities.

One, there's no compelling reason that I know of that should
~afford any candidate the opportunity to run for two offices
"simultaneously when that candidate has not secured enough of

the two, secured each of the two nominations. By exempting

the candidate for First Selectman from this tradition, a

person is allowed to occupy an office for which he or she

has not been nominated. This bypasses the will of the people.

Two, in Willington and many towns similar to it, the First
Selectman is paid a meager sum of money to perform a job that is
almost fulltime. This has led to qualifications being

established for the office of First Selectman that are drastically
different from those established for Selectmen. For example,
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MR. CSIKI (continued):
in-our: town;: the search for First Selectman:candidates
usually focus on retired individuals or homemakers who are
willing to work long hours for a very small salary invariably
because the office of Selectman is not as ‘time=consuming and
because their duties are usually performed during the evening
hours.

The population of potential candidates includes virtually

all registered voters; because they are drawn from this

large population, the Selectman candidates often have more
skill than those for First Selectman. Although this is

an: unfortunate problem, it is recognized as one that our: town
and not- the State must settle. However, by adopting the
proposed act before you, you can assure all towns that they
will re-elect to office those individuals whose gualifications
have been matched to the offices. Thank you. - Sincerely,
Michael .

And I might add that he's the Chairman of the Willington
Board of Education. Now, I have to get into the act, so

I'll have to read my own. Addressed to you good people.:
"Dear Committee Members: As a lifelong reéesident of the Town
of Willington, I have taken part in the elective process in
our town 'government for almost half a century. Boy, amI
getting old! I have strongly self-proclaimed sometimes that
the proposed concept of the proposed Bill Number 6104 would
be a definite improvement in the electing the First Selectman
and Selectmen.

The signers of the petition which I'm circulating feel that
candidates for First Selectman, having unfair advantage and
having a second chance, maybe with a provision that Statute
Number 9-188 provides, enabling them to be elected as Selectman.
May I point out that the second-~chance feature are not pro-
vided for candidates on other elective town boards. Our
experience in Willington has shown that the present elective
process has not produced a superior Board of Selectmen. In
fact, at times the opposite has been found to be true.

I believe and am certain that the majority of the electors

in Willington desire, and would welcome the ¢oncept of change
set forth in proposed Bill Number 6104. Unquestionably, this
change would be a very important improvement in our Selectman
town meetings or the finance form of government. Sincerely,
Eugene Csiki."
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MR. CSIKI: (Continued)

Now, I also sort of go around and circulate the petition,
and there are 192 signatures on this petition. There would
have been more, but I had a battle with the and
I was bedridden for overweight, so I lost that one. But anyway,
I approach 198 people, and six declined, two declined be-
cause they didn't quite understand the election process as
much as I tried to explain it to them. Six of the others
just didn't feel like signing for a reason, which they are
entitled to. Now, this might not seem like such a large
amount, but it beats the Gallop Poll, anyway. Of course, by
percentage-wise, this represents 15% of the voters that took
part in the last election. And also, why I'm particularly
pleased after I collected all these names and I checked off
on the registrar list, and there are 71 Republicans here, 71
Democrats signed, and 50 unaffiliated voters. So that shows
that it's not a partisan issue. '

While I'm at it, I'll have to elaborate somewhat on what Skip
said; we'd be very happy if this could be changed so that
those towns that want it and are comfortable could have this
change and those that want it stick to their system for
whatever reason to stick to it. Now, I feel very strongly
about this, and I believe Albert Seigal sent the Committee

a letter. He's also former First Selectman, and in favor

of those changes. And, I spoke to Albert Seigal years ago
about this when he said, Sorry, Mac, but that's the law. Well,
if ‘that's the law, we have to go along with it. And just

to show you how tough times are getting, we're going to have a
town election just come this November, and I'm the top man for
the job. So I think times are hard. (Laughter)

At this point, I don't know whether I'll accept the nomination.
I have a tremendous temptation to accept the challenge of say-
ing we need somebody to stir them up, but the same time comes
the day when, as they say, you have to turn the old horse out
to pasture. I haven't made the decision yet. But what I

mean is, I feel so strongly about this, I feel, if I ran and
were defeated, I'd still feel it would not be fair for me to
serve on the Board.

And on this bill 5499, I picked it up there, and therefore if
I interpret this correctly, I think it's a good idea, because
we have people voting in town who just turned of voting age.
They own a jalopy, they'll go up in one week, appropriate
money for large projects they can vote. Now, I believe to
change this would raise that to $5,000. So I'd like to go on
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MR. HUBBELL: (Continued)

October, April and scattered elections, either in the Spring
or in the Fall and if there were any particular reason to
change it, so be it. We changed our town from May to
November election by charter and I suspect that that is
probably the appropriate way to change it.

In the question of 534d, the application procedures for
absentee ballots, these procedures in the statement of
purpose indicate it being burdensome. We say this is a bad
bill. It is not burdensome but qualifying. The information,
if people were to submit on postcards, we would have people
submitting for whims or matters that would not be of statute
and we think that you would confuse the issue as to who would
properly be submitting absentee ballot applications.

In proposed bill 5499, eligibility to vote at referenda,
raising the figure fromithe present $1,000 which, as I
understand, is jointly or severally and it is finally pretty
well spelled out that you are not disenfranchised by virtue
of having a veteran's exemption which was a question for some
period of time. Since it is jointly and severally, to raise
it from $5,000 would imply in the face of the management that
the legislature has recognized liberalizing the procedures.

I think if a kid owns a jalopy he has as much right to wvote
as anybody and so he can vote a proproperty list for $1,000.
I would maintain it.

In 6104, T see a problem in attempting to change the election
of the Board of Selectmen. If the First Selectman, only one
candidate, could be elected, you have in effect an automatic
selection of the two candidates who would be running for
second selectman and would it not be easier and would not,
if language were substituted in some manner, why not gain
one spot on the voting machine by doing the same thing you
do for Governor and Lelutenant Governor? You would place two
in one position. There would not be a separation of votes
for the one particular party and the remaining selectman
candidate would be automatically elected and that could be
written by statute. You would gain one spot. You would be
doing the same thing that you are doing with Governor and
Lelitenant Governor which was changed during the Ribicoff
administration, or President and Vice President which goes
back to the Jefferson-Burr.

In_6250, concerning voter identification cards, this looks like
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West Willington, Conn.
March 24, 1979

Committee on Government Administration and Elections
General Assembly
State of Connecticut

Dear Committee Members:

wPrqposed Bill No 610l

N

ACT CONCERNING THE ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN
~,", Having served as a Selectman in Willington in the past,
T wish to express a few thoughts on Proposition H,B. 6104.
_introduced by Rep. Robert Walsh.

The change set forth in the porposed bill would pro-
vide a much needed improvement ' in the manner in which the

First Selectmen were elected. This I believe would pro-
vide better Town Government in Willington.

Yours truly,

Leonard Todd

; f;/f«z’”é?ﬁﬁfé ~ 24/
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0l1d Farms Road
Willinegton, Conn.
06279

government Administration and Elections Committee
General Assembly
State of Connecticut -

Dear Committee Members:

RE: Proposed Bill No, 6104
AN ACT CONCERNING THE ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Having had the opportunity to participate in the electoral
process for the office of Selectman, and having served in that
capacity, I endorse the concept contained in Proposed Bill 6104,
The present system not only plts the First Selectman and

Selectman candidates against one another, as well as against

thelir opponents from other parties, but is also very confusing

to the electorate, many of whom do not realize that they may elect
a First Selectman candidate to elter of the Selectman offices.

It would seem that towns should have a choice in this matter,
Those comfortable with the present system could retain i1t, while
those who wish change might also be satisfied. Additionally, the
fact that a choice was available would raise this issue whieh
now comes up and is dropped each election year.

Sincerely,

.l d,

James M. Makuch




Re: Pronosed Bi11 #6101
Introduced by Ren, Walsh

Committee on Government
 Administration and Elections

" Lear Lommitteemen:

L am a former Democratic selectman and in the past, have
experienced several undesireable situations which passage of
this amendment could help overcome, Examples are as follows:
ae. In small towns with three member boards of selectmen,
the two candidetes for tirst selectman are often the stronger
personalities. bBeing political ovnonents in the election
campaign, the loser, possibly still gets to be a member of the
board but often is bitter and disappointed over his defeat

for the top seat. The following two years the town is rezlly
the loser as & result of this constant in-fighting. Many times,
good government decisions are bypassed in lieu of continuing
the "fight',

b, Many times, the losing first selectman cendidate is
not suitable or interested enough to be a member of the board,
vet the statute as written, permits this situation.

c. Where else in the election law does a losing candidate
get the ontion ot stilL being seated?

For these ®weasons 1 ask your suonort of the passage of
this bill.

Very truly,

éo -t @ Qﬂuw
Robert a. beskus

01d Farms Road

W, Willington, Conn. 06279

L AUSS
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2 Potter School HRoad
West Willington, Conn.
March 21, 1979

Government Administration and Elections Committee
General Assembly
8tate of Connecticut

Proposed Bill No, 610k,
AN ACT CONCERNING THE ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Dear Committee Mémbera:

The concept in the proposed House-Bill:No. 6104 is a
sensible change in the manner in which the First Select-
men are elected.

The present system gives the candidate for First Selectmen
an unfair advantage, Furthermore, the present election
process for First Selectmen does not always provide the
Town with an efficient, smooth funcioning Board of Select-
men‘

Having served as a Républican First Selectman in Willington
I ur%e this committee to approve this amendment to Seetion
9-188 of the General Statutes,

Sincerely yours,

LT Sl

‘“Albert Balazs
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.Cosgrove foad
W, Willington, Gonn,
“&LT‘Cll ?/4’ .1.970

Government Administratlon & dlection Commibiee
General hAssembly

State of Conn@cticut

Hartford, Gonneclbicub

Gent lemen:

As chairman of the group known s8 the Willingbon Citizens
for Respongive Government, I hereby endorse the concept of proposed
bill nymber 0104, as presented by Stabe Rep, Robert ialsh, cone
cerning the election of members of the Board of Selectmen,

It is the opinlon of this group that the bill would vastly
improve the present election proceedings in this town and prevent
the candidate for first selectmen from having en unfair advantaojge

over all obher ca 1ﬁdutva for selectmen,

Joy orr, Chairan
W1ll1ﬁguon Citizens for
Responsive Government

Your:a tealy,
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140 Turnpike Rpad
West Willington, Conn.
March 26, 1979

Government Administration and Elections Committee
General Assembly
State of Connecticut

Dear Committee Members:

Re: _Proposed Bill No, 6%QQ@
AN ACT CONGSRNING THE ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

As a life-long resident of the Town of Willington, I have
taken vart in the elective process in our town government
for almost a half century. I have strongly felt for guite
some time that the proposed concept of the Proposed Bill No.
6104 would be a definate improvement in electing the First
Selectman and the Selectmen.

The signers of the Petition which T circulated feel that the
candidates for First Selectman have an unfair advantage in
having a second chance, namely the vrovision that Statute No.
9-188 provides, enabling them to be elected as Selectmen.

May I point out that this second chance feature is not provided
to candidates on other elective Town Boards. Our experience
in Willington has shown that the present elective process has
not produced a superior Board of Selectmen. ~ In fact, at times
the opposite has been found to be true,

I believe and am certain that the majority of electors in Will-
ington desire and would welcome the concept of change set

forth in Proposed Bill No., 6104. Unquestionably this change
would be a valuable improvement in our Selectmen, Town Meeting,
Board of Finance form of Town Government.

Sincerely,

é‘»gﬂmﬁ Cuidon
Fugene Csiki
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he under51oned who  are ‘1ectors or esidents of Lhe Town of Wlllinvton
in favor of the Provosed Bill No.siﬂ “introduced bv HKep. Robert
n Walsh, 53rd Dist. Genpral A%sembly, Januarv Session A.D., 1979

his page is one of a series of qlmjlar forms clrculaued for signature,
nd the total number of vages hearing the slpnatures constitutes the
etithn {
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STATEMENT OF CIRCULATOR: Under pnnaltles of pefﬁi:? orovided by law,

I declare that I circulated this page of the petition and obtained the
signatures of the voters appearing hereon and that each person whose

name avvears on this page signed the same in the vresence of myself

and that I either know such signer or the signer satisfactorily identi-
ied himself to me, T further declare that all signatures hereon were

| obtained within one month from the presentation of télﬁ petition,

BY (p n{ Akl ﬂ/(.,/
' {gnature of C1rculator

vave_tnar 26, 1979 140 Tl R 9077, // O,

Address of Clrﬁulator
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signatures of the voters: ‘appearing hereol and that each person whose
_name appears on this page signed the same in ‘the presence of myself =
_and that I either know such signer or the signer satisfactorily identi- =
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;STATEM[Nm OF CIRCULATOR: Under penalties of perjury orovided by law,
I declare that I circulated this page of the petition and obtained the
signatures of the voters appearing hgreon and that each person whose
hame aonears on this page signed the same in the vresence of myself

and that I either know such %ivner or the signer satisfactorily identi-
fied himself to me. I further declare that all signatures hereon were
_Obtained within one month from the presentation of this petition.
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Address of Circulafor



ne undersigned who are Blectors or esidents of the Town of Willinston
in favor of the Provosed Bill' No.6|0 introduced bv Hep, Robert
Walsh, 53rd Dist. Gen@ral A%%ombly, Januarv Session A.D., 1979

: ';’;_";ﬁ 4
is page is one of a series of similar forms circulated for Sﬂgnabure,
the total number of vages bearinp the signatures constitutes the

-{tion.
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~STATVM NT OF CIRCULATOR: Under penaltle% of perjury orovided by law,

I declare that I circulated this page of the petition and obtained the
signatures of the voters appearing hereon and that each person whose
_name avvpeare on this page signed the same in the vresence of myself
and that I either know such sicner or the signer satisfactorily identi-
fied himself to me. I further declare that all signatures hereon were
Obtained within one month from the presentation of this petition.
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. the undersigned who are Flectors or -Residents of the Town of Willinzton
.o in favor of the Provosed Bill No, 630 ~introduced by Hep. Robert
'klp" Walsh, 53rd Dist. mnpral Asaembly, January bession A, D"‘lg'g@ﬁ@

15 page is one of a series of 51milar forms circulated for signature,
thp total number of pnages bearlng the signatures constitutes the
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STATEMENT OF “IRCULATOR' Under penaltles of perjury vrovided by law,

I declare that I circulated this page of the petition and obtained the
signatures of the voters avppearing hereon and that each person whose
name avppears on this page signed the same in the ovresence of myself
and that T either know such signer or the signer satisfactorily identi-
fied himself to me. I further declare that all signatures hereon were
obtained within one month from the presentation of this petition.
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thc undersigned who afé Plecters or 981dents of the Tawn of , Willington
Jn favor of the Prqﬂosed Bill No,6i0 introduced by Hep, Robert
Walsh, 53rd Dist. General Assembly, January Session A.D., 197949

g page is one of a series of similar forms circulated for signature,
he total number of oagou b@arlng the slﬂnatureb con%tltubea che

- NAME f S ADDR®SS

T Ao R Zode /CZW/W%
o Ellidlyorred AL L lnlliis

/%' X d//p JWW{'(X//(/L/J/ 2\9%\__,

et e dond Reed.
Tl st Tt o plocy ///Mf Ca
Zf LJQA]Z 04//(//!4/»/ c,erx J/f)/k/l/[

/Z u/Z/ A / /JA;J/ / . /%q/cnz;/u ‘ Cfr%m |

/ / /{ i D s IO, WES T Y 1d st 70, ‘C’/'/;k

j(/l< j7(f(/z7/f’ ‘Rr( (x) /ﬂ////wzg[w [0?’

‘;Izglvz%;z,/7524;A”14yc; | N F gy 799ﬁj2%§i% ,65%1ﬁi;¢ ' -

STATEMENT OF CIRCULATOR: Under penaltleo of perJury orovided by law, 5

I declare that I circulated this page of the petition and obtained the
Signarure of the voters anpearlnp hereon and that each person whose

name avvears on this page signed the same in the vresence of myself -
and that I either know such signer or the signer satisfactorily identi-
fied himself to me. I further declare that all signatures hereon were
obtained within one month from the presentation of this petition.

BY ({240 et g gden
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e undersigned who are Electors or 981dents of the Town of Wllllnpton
favor of the Provosed Bill No.s'b introduced bv Hep., Robert
" Walsh, 53rd Dist. CGeneral Assembly, ,Januarv Session A.D., 1979 11@@

page is one of a series of 51milar forms c1rculated for signature, .
he total number of vnages bearing the signatures constitutes the
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STATWM NT OF “IRCULAT)R(V Under penalties of perjury orovided by law,
declare that I circulated this page of the petition and obtained the

signatures of the voters appearing hereon and that each person whose

| hame avvears on this page 51gned the same in the oresence of myself

and that I either know such siener or the signer satisfactorily identi=-

fied himself to me. I further declare that all signatures hereon were

obtained within one month from the presentation of this petition,

BY (facmue (o

S5ignature of Circulator

Date_ Wan. 26 , 1974 W RA. 9. 26}1// n oY

Address of Circulator




C
It s’ ,"/ '

the undersigned who

Jare. Llectoxg‘or‘”fwldents of the Town of Wlllln?ton
n favor of the. Prmboped Bill No. “introduced by Rep. Robert

ot Walsh, 53rd Dist. General A%semb’lvg January Ses bion A. D., 1979 ﬁ‘&.uﬁ;

s page is pne of a seri@s of Similar fO?ms circulated for signature,

_the total number of pages beallng the qlgnatures constltutes the
"113:10
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'STATEDENT OF &1 LATOR: - Under penaltjes of perJury orov1ded by law,

I declare that I ozrculat@d this page of the petition and obtained the
iSl?natuzoa of the voters appearing hereon and.that each person whose
name avpears on. this page ulﬁﬂ@d the same in the vresence of myself
and that T either know such signer or the sipner satisfactorily identi-
fied himself to me. 1 further declare. that all sngnﬂtu1cg hereon were
Obtained within one month from the presentation of this petition.
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he underolvned who are Electors or. Jdent° of the Town of Wllllndton
in favor of the Pronooed Bill No.6|D introduced by Hep, Robert:

~ Walsh, 53rd Dis :eneral Asoembly, Januarv Session A.D. 1979
11@@’
ace is one of a series of similar forms circulated for signature,
> “total number of DaQPa bearlng the smgnatures constitutes the
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TATEMENT OFVgIRCULATOQ Under penaltles of perjury orovided by law,
I declare that I circulated this page of the petition and obtained the
signatures of the voters avpearing hereon and that each person whose
name aovears on this page signed the same in the oresence of myself .
and that I either know such sicner or the gigner satisfactorily identi=
fled himself to me., I further declare that all signatures hereon were
obtained withln one month from the preuentaticnné?;;izg: petition.
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